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'NEW WINDSOR ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS 15-4-28.1

X
In the Matter of the Apphcatxon of MEMORANDUM OF
_ DECISION GRANTING
RICHARD HOTALING AREA VARIANCE
- #97-32.

X
WHEREAS, RICHARD HOTALING, 95 Myrtle Avenue, New Windsor, New York

12553, has made application before the Zoning Board of Appeals for an area variance in variation
of the bulk regulations to allow six additional dogs at the above residence in an R-4 zone; and

WHEREAS a public hearing was held on the 27th day of October, 1997 before the
Zoning Board of Appeals at the Town Hall, New Windsor, New York; and

WHEREAS, the Apphcant appeared before the Board on his own behalf for this
Apphcatlon, and

WHEREAS, there were 19 spectators appearing at the public hearing; and

, WHEREAS, approximately six people spoke in opposition to the application and five
people spoke in favor of the Application; and

WHEREAS, a decision was made by the Zoning Board of Appeals on the date of the
public hearing granting the application; and

WHEREAS, the Zoning Board of Appeals of the Town of New Windsor sets forth the
following findings in this matter here memorialized in furtherance of its previously made decision
in this matter:

1. The notice of public hearing was duly sent to residents and businesses as prescribed by
law and in The Sentinel, also as required by law.

2. The evidence presented by the Applicant showed that:
(a) The property is a one-family home located in a neighborhood of one-family homes.

(b) The Applicant keeps nine dogs at the residence. Six of these dogs are kept outside
and three of the dogs are housed inside.

© The Zoning Local Law permits the Applicant to keep only 3 dogs.

(cl) The Applicaxlt‘has lived at the present location in excess of 27 years but did not
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move into this location prior to the enactment of zoning in the Town of New Windsor.

“(e) Prior to moving to the présent location, this Applicant lived in a similar residence in
the same area of the Town as the present residence is located. -

(f) The present ages of the dogs are sixteen, thirteen, ten,-and six more each of which is
approximately 3 % years old.

® The dogs are kept inside a kennel which is appfokimately 100 fi. by 40 ft. and is
fenced off.

(h) The life expectancy for this breed of dog is approximately 11 to 13 years.

(I) More than one alleged neighbor complained of the noise and odor emanating from
the kennel. The Applicant and others denied that there is an odor and while they admitted that the
dogs did in fact bark, claimed that it was consistent with other dogs barking in the neighborhood.

(j) A former tenant of the next-door neighbor to the premises claimed that she moved
from that premises because of the noise. She also claimed that the animals did not have “enough
room to run”.

(k) The Applicant does not sell dogs or puppies or conduct any business related to the
dogs. '

(1) The dogs are licensed.

(m) There are numerous other dogs and animals in the neighborhood and this part of
the Town has been known for the keeping of poultry and livestock.

(n) A petition was submitted to the Zoning Board of Appeals in favor of the Applicant
which petition contained 44 names and addresses.

(o) The Applicant agrees that when any of the present dogs expire, he will not replace
same.

(p) One objection was made that the dogs are housed in too small an area and should be
housed in the home itself.

(q) The dogs are kept in 8 x 10 kennels which contain co&nugs having a double floor,
double wall and double roof and :iisulation.

(r) The Applicant acknowledged that even if a variance were granted by the Zoning
Board of Appeals it does not in any way affect his comphance with other portions of the law,

including not regarding barking dogs and excessive noise.
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_ (5) One spectator coinpiained that one of the objectants was intentionaliy “agifeting” the
dogs. - - , ,

() Of the dogs on the premxses one of the dogs the oldest lives in the residential home

and another dog, the next oldest also lives in the residential home a good portion of the time.

WHEREAS the Zonmg Board of Appeals of the Town of New Wmdsor makes the

this matter:

1 The requested variance will not produce an undesirable change in the character of the
neighborhood or create a detriment to nearby properties. The neighborhood contains numerous
other animals and in the past has been known for the presence of livestock and poultry.

2. There is no other feasible method available to the Applicant which can produce the
benefits sought. The only feasible way for the Applicant to reduce the number of dogs living on
the premises is to have the requisite number of dogs put to sleep. Most objectants added to their
remarks a desire not to have this done.

3. The variance teciuested is substantial in relation to the Town regulations but

" nevertheless is warranted. The character of the neighborhood set forth in paragraph 1 and the

number of years that numerous dogs have been on the premises warrants this exception.

4. The requested variance will not have an adverse effect or irhpact on the physical or
environmental conditions in the neighborhood or zoning district. It is a condition of this variance
that the kennel or place where the dogs are kept be kept clean and as odor-free as possible.

5. The difficulty the Applicant faces in conforming to the bulk fegu]ations is self-created
but nevertheless should be allowed. Please see the comments under paragraph 3 above.

6. The benefit to the Applicant, if the requested variance is granted, outweigh the
detriment to the health, safety and welfare of the neighborhood or community. Please see the
comments under paragraph 3 above.

7. The requested variance is appropriate and is the minimum variance necessary and
adequate to allow the Applicant relief from the requirements of the Zoning Local Law and at the
same time preserve and protect the character of the neighborhood and the health, safety and
welfare of the community. It is a condition of this variance that when any of the present dogs on
the premises dies it not be replaced and the variance would then be reduced to only allow the
dogs then remaining. Once the dog popu]atxon has been reduced in such a manner to three or
less, the variance will expire.

8. Thei mterests of justice will be served by allowmg the granting of the requested area
variance.



NOW, THEREFORE BE IT

RESOLVED that the Zomng Board of Appeals of the Town of New Wmdsor GRANT a
- 'request for an area variance in variation of the bulk regulatlons to allow six additional dogs at 95
- Myrtle Avenue in an R<4 zone as sought by the Applicant in accordance with plans filed with the
S Bmldmg Inspector and presented at the pubhc hearmg :

BEITF’URTHER S

: RESOLVED that the Secretary of the Zoning Board of Appeals of the Town of New
‘ Windsor transmlt a copy of this decision to the Town Clerk, Town Platmmg Board and Applicant.

Dated: December 8, 1997.
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DATED: _ Za Zz 7/4 2
) PETITION

) HE, THE UNDERSIGNED RESIDENTS AND PROPERTY OWNERS IN THE AREA OF 95 MYRTLE AVENUE,
NEW WINDSOR, 'NY, WISH TO- SUPPORT THE VARIANCE APPLICATION OF RICHARD HOTALING TO ALLOW
o HIH T0 KEEP AND HAIHTAIN HIS DOGS -AT 'THE AFORESAID PREMISES " o : .
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BRIAN G. GILMARTIN, Esq. E@EWE

Attorney at Law AUB 18 1997
. o 90 East ‘Main Street (Rbute 94) - m-'“‘““"'""""""
(914) 496-1130 ‘ - P.O. Box 478 L o s oan
(914) 294-6686 Washingtonville, New York 10992-0478 FAX: 496-8905

August 14, 1997

' George J. Meyers, Town Supervisor g/ 7 / ? 7
Town of New Windsor -
555 Union Avenue . é/’\/ /7
New Windsor, NY 12553 . M w'(
Town of New Windsor M ,
Town Board _ %—Z' &4 8’
555 Union Avenue

New Windsor, NY 12553

InreJothenezrah,:\ , :
. » 99 Myrtle Avenue, New Wmdsor NY -
Dear Honorable Sirs: - - - »

Please be advised that I have been retained by John Veneziali who is the owner of
the above-referenced single family residence located in the Town of New Windsor. The
purpose of my communicating with you is to seek the Town Board’s assistance in dealing
with an apparent ongoing violation of both the Town of New Windsor Zoning
Regulations as well as Chapter 14 of the Town of New Windsor Code. Mr. Veneziali
has had an ongoing problem with his next door neighbor Mr. Richard Hotaling with
regard to Mr. Hotaling’s ownership of dogs in excess of that permitted by the zoning
regulations as well as the violation of the Town code relative to the dog barking and the
disturbing noises emanating from the Hotaling residence. Mr. Veneziali is certain that
the Hotaling’s keep nine dogs in three dog pens located in the rear of the building and it
is further Mr. Veneziali’s belief that one additional dog is kept in the house. The dogs
are all beagles and both Mr. Veneziali and his tenant are continuously subjected to
prolonged barking by these animals at all hours of the day and night. Additionally,
during the warm weather there is a very strong odor of dog urine and feces emanatmg
from the property which can be clmrly sensed at Mr Venezrall s property

Mr. Veneziali has, in the past year, made three separate complamts to the police
department and has further complained to the Town of New Windsor Animal Control



5 ‘f Ofﬁeer but none of these acnons have resulted in any eorrecuve measm or enforcement ,
:‘»measmesbemgtakenagamsttheﬂotahngs :

' lt is my":":" that the Town of New Wmdsor Codc at Sectnon 14-11 -

L " makes it a violation for the owner of any dog to allow that animal to bark or make

o 'drsturbmg noises for a continuous period of 15 minutes. It is further my understanding
~ from the Zoning Regulatnon Bulk Tables that no owner of a smglebfamrly residenceis -
o allowed to keep more than three dogs at any one time. Assurmng that this analysis of the

. T own Code is eon‘ect, I believe that it is clear that Mr. Hotaling is in violation of these -

- provisions and we would ask you to advise Mr. Veneziali through my office what -

" corrective measures shall be directed by the Town Board either through the enforcement

_ authority of the Police Department, the Animal Control Officer or the Building Code
, Enforcement Ofﬁcer Once those corrective measures have been specrﬁed, we would
" further ask that the Town Board diligently follow up to assure that they are comphed with
‘in a txmely oontmuous and efﬁcrent fashton ) '

Should you have any questrons w1th regard to these matters please adwse

BRIAN G. GILMARTIN

| ,-ngdv '

cc: Phnhp Crotty, Esq Town Attomey \/ 7 i

* cc: Walter Koury, Chief of Police .-~ -
. cc: Janice Plante, Animal Control Ofﬁcer

cc: Michael Babcock, Bmldmg Inspector

cc: John Veneziali
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October 27, 1997 : L o : 28
 PUBLIC HEARING
HOT ALIﬁG. RICHARD

MR. NUGENT' Request for area varlance in variation of
bulk regulatlons in R-4 zone to allow six additicnal
dogs at 95 Myrtle Avenue.

Mr. Richard Hotaling appeéred before the board for this
proposal.

MR. NUGENT: Is there anyone here in the audience for
the Richard Hotaling public hearing? If so, will you
~ please sign this sheet?

MS. BARNHART: We sent out 58 notices to adjacent
property owners and they went out on October 16, 1997.

'MR. REIS: Did you get any negative feedback as a
result of these malllnqs‘>

MS. BARNHART: I had just one person call with a
gquestion, it was neither negative or affirmative.

‘MR. HOTALING: Okay, I guess at the last zoning board
meeting I guess I pretty much expressed my feelings and
you know gave you pretty much the facts. The idea of
being, I have been here for 27 years at this location.
I always maintained over three dogs and I feel that for
me to dispose of these dogs, sell them or get rid of
them or what have you, would place the hardship on
myself because these particular dogs here I have done
this all my life and as I said at the last zoning board
meeting, you go-golfing, play baseball, go down to the
pub, this is my relaxation, this is my Jjoy, take the
dogs out in the field, run ‘em. And as far as options
for me, there is no options because I will be right out
truthful with you, I will not get rid of the dogs. I’m
not disposing of the dogs. The only option for me is I
will pick up and I will leave. The only thing I have
here is the petitions, not the petitions, the notices
‘that they went out, the neighbors had a little concern
the way it was worded that I was going to get six
additional dogs over the ones I had, they didn’t
realize that it was three there and 6 to make 9, they
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‘flgured it would be 6 add1t10na1 ones over the ones I

already had. oOkay, I just, the only thlng I add to the
file.

MS. BARNHART: I'm. just going to recelve apd file three
petitions, one is dated October 23, 1997 contains 16
names and addresses of property owners. I’m just g01ng
to, I'm going to read it. We, the undersigned
residents and property owners in the area of 95 Myrtle
Avenue, New Windsor, New York, w1sh to support the
variance application of Rlchard Hotaling to allow him
to keep and maintain his dogs at aforesaid premises.
Each one of these petitions says the same thing. There
is two petitions here dated October 27, 1997 and I will
just count the number of names, there is 28 altogether
on those two, so these are received and filed.

MR. NUGENT: Any questions by the board at this time?

MS. OWEN: 1I’d like to see those petitions to see the
addresses of the people that signed them.

MR. REIS: Would it be beneficial to Mr. Hotaling’s
request that we name these petitioners for the sake of

the audience, their neighbors? ~

MS. BARNHART: Well, we’ll pass them around if you want
or them read them aloud.

MR. NUGENT: We can allow anyone that would like to
look at them to come forward. :

MS. BARNHART: It’s a public record.

MS. OWEN: What’s the name of the street that is in
back of your house?

MR. HOTALING: There is, I’m on Myrtle, in back is
Merline and the other, there’s no street on the front
side, it’s woods, it’s a swamp.

MR. REIS: Richard, did you ever at any time have more
dogs then than you have presently?

MR. HOTALING: Yes.
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MR. REIS: How many dogs did you have at the maximum?

MR. HOTALING: Not at this particular location but like

- I.said, I have--

MR. REIS: In the same area?

MR. HOTALING: Yes, I was born and raised down there
and at one time I had in my mother’s barn I had 17 dogs
between beagles and bird dogs.

MR. REiS: "Thank you.

MR. KRIEGER: How long have you been at the present
location?

MR. HOTALING: 27 years.

MS. OWEN: How old are the dogs that you have
presently? :

MR. HOTALING: I have one is 16, one is 13, one is 10,
"and there is 4 which are three years old, about 3 1/2
years old. R
MR. KRIEGER: The present facilities you have for
housing the dogs, how long have you had those same
facilities, pens or that setup? '

MR. HOTALING: They used to be on wire, what they call
a coop and then they come out into this wire, probably
these kennels probably maybe 12, 13 years old.

MR. KRIEGER: And these are more substantial than the
older system?

MR. HOTALiNG:, Yes, you know, easy accessibility and
what have you,,stuff like that,ryes,‘yOU know, keeping
-the snow away and everything. :

MR. KRIEGER; How about security for keeping the
animals from escaping? .

MR. HOTALING:,'Well; they are inside the kennel
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themselves in thls kennel which you ‘have the plcture of
and’ then I have a short about 100 by maybe 40 which is
‘fenced off, so they can go out and get’ exercise out of
the kehnels. : :

MR. NUGENT-"ﬂih}ffﬁféhéi'éhéétiéns?~

MR REIS: Some day these dogs are going to pass on
from old age? :

'MR. HOTALING: Correct.

MR. REIS: Do yoo expect or would you like to consider
that you are only replacing them with other dogs?

MR. HOTALING: No, ‘I’'m at an age now I have -in 92, I
was diagnosed with advanced Lyme’s Disease and I just,
you know, to continue on with, you know, once these
dogs pass away, that will be it because, you know,
‘facilities down here I have to, I belong to Neversink
Beagle Club and it takes me an hour to get up there to
run the dogs. As it is, years ago, you could run the
dogs anyplace around here but it’s so infested with
ticks anymore that you just can’t go out, you have got
.to worry about yourself, you have got to worry about
the dogs, even though they have got their Lyme shot,
~it’s just almost not feasible to run locally here so I
have to go up to Neversink Beagle Club to run the dogs.

MR. REIS: -Thank you.

MR. KRIEGER: The oldest dog is what?

MR. HOTALIﬁG: Sixteen.

MR. KRIEGER: What’s the life expectancy of a beagle?

MR. HOTALING: Probably 11, 12 years old, 13, -
depending.

MR. KRIEGER: And what’s the next oldest one?
MR. HOTALING: Thirteen.

MR. KRIEGER: And then?
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MR. HOTALING: Ten.
'MR. KRIEGER: And?

'MR. HOTALING: Seven, I know there is four that is 3
1/2 years old.

MR.VKRiEGER: So you have got 16, 13, 10, 7 and 3 1/2,
okay.

MR. REIS: Over a third are on borrowed time, so to
speak. '

MR. HOTALING: Yes, well the one that is, the one 16
year old he’s in the house all the time because he’s
just, he gets around and everything he eats good, he’s
still in pretty good shape, but then the 13 year old
he’s in and out once in a while depending on how his
arthritis is doing, comes in, goes out, but he’s the
one that prefers to be out anyway.

MR. NUGENT: Should we open it up to the audience at
this time? 1I’d like to open it up to the public,
anybody has something to say, please stand and say your
.name so that the stenographer can get it and please try
not to be repetitious.

MR. JOHN VINZIALT: My name is John Vinziali, I 1live
right next door to Mr. Hotaling and I lived there for
about 2 1/2 years and, you know, I try to deal with the
noise and the smell and, you know, I pretty much coped
with it for about two years. But the final straw was
when my tenant upstairs, I have a two-family house
there, she basically moved out because of the noise and
the stench and a few other things that she’s witness
that she didn’t really care for. And I do have a
letter, signed letter from her stating why she moved
out and I also do have her here tonight and like I
said, when I first moved there, I wasn’t going to
create any waves so I tried to deal with it cause I
knew everybody in the neighborhood was all friends and
everything so I tried to deal with it. And then the
final straw was when she moved out. And after that
time, it took me two months to just get it rented and I
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had a few calls, one in partlcular that actually knew
him by name and said no, I’m not going to move there, I
know about the dogs and. Everybody seems to know about
"the dogs. .- Now, all that I wanted from day one was just
a little peace and quiet, that is always, you know, I
didn’t want to create no hassles for him cause I don’t
believe in that, nelghborly fights or feuds or
whatever. But that is all I ever wanted. Now it got
to the point where it got out of hand where I had to
get a lawyer because nobedy, I made a lot of complaints
to the police, to the animal control officer and she
did nothing about it. And the police department only
logged one call which I know for a fact I have made
three or four calls in amongst everybody else, they
made at least a half a dozen, it seems like everybody,
everything gets lost, so I had to seek legal counsel.
“That is the way I had to go and that is how this came
about. I don’t know if you guys want the letter.

MR. NUGENT: You can put it as a matter of record, if
you’d like.

MR. VINZIALI: Yes, I would.
MS. BARNHART: Thank you.

'MR. VINCIALI: That is pretty much all I have to say, I
mean I think I--

MR. NUGENT: Anyone else like to speak?

MS. MARGARET KOMAR: I live in the back of him. I 1live
in back of him. I want to know why he wants six more
dogs added to the seven he’s got, that is a health
hazards right there.

MR. NUGENT: He’s not adding seven more, he’s got nine
and he’s not adding anymore.

MS. KOMAR: Ain’t that enough’ "That is a health hazard
because when I go out in my yard, it smells, they smell
back there those dogs and I want to walk around in
that. They continuously bark and bark and bark.

We’re, you know, anything that crosses their face they
bark like anything. Now, how you going to live with
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that? They are the ones, they don’t want them in their
back yard now six is too much and now I was talking to
the S.P.C.A. lady, you’re only allowed three to five
dogs and he’s got two too many. We have been putting
up with it for quite a while. We can’t have this, he’s
right in my back yard now where is he going to let thenm
-run. -He-don’t have much room for them to exercise.
That is too much, it’s a health hazard and they smell.
‘I don’t care what he says. So that is it. :

MS. CAROLYN MORGAN: Carolyn Morgan. You have my
letter, but basically I had to move, I was, when I was
working, it wasn’t as bad because I wasn’t home all
day. I had surgery and I was stuck home and an hour
and a half was nothing for all of these dogs to be
barking. And my kitchen is on the opposite side of the
house, my brother called who was hard of hearing and he
could hear the dogs over the phone. And it just got to
a point plus the fact that the animals, I don’t feel
have enough room to run and I’m an animal lover and I
just, I have witnessed a few things that I was very
unhappy about. And I just could not live next to a

- situation like that and I really hated to move out on
Mr. Vinziali because I liked it there. I liked the
area. But as far as the dogs, I just couldn’t handle
it anymore. . -
MR. JIM DEWITT: I’m Jim DeWitt, I live on the other
‘side of John. As he said, the noise is very loud and
the current group of animals there are easily excited.
I have dog doing myself and he gets set off by them
when they start their baying. The other thing my house
is situate, the back of the lots, so there’s nothing
between his back yard and my bedroom and so I hear them
guite frequent, especially in the summertime when the
windows are open. It bothers me a lot.

MR. MICHAEL SULLIVAN: My name is Michael Sullivan. I
live in the house behind, we rented it for 2 1/2 years.
I agree with everybody this evening and the noise is
very, very loud, it’s intermittent but it’s there. We
have a 13 month old child and he goes to sleep during
the day and he’s, during the summer, when the windows
are open, he’s woken up by the dogs as we’re woken up
and disturbed by the dogs. And also the smell on the
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,summer day, I defy anybody here to come along ‘to our
Vgarden and to smell the qarden, it is bad, it’s not the
sort of thing that you want people around to have a
barbecug or to even see the garden. It’s not all the

‘time, but the smell is there and it’s not a smell that

I enjoy. I don't think anybody should have to put up
- With. - )

MRS. YANNONE: I’m Mrs. Yannone, I have lived in New
Windsor for 46 years two doors behind him. I have never
smelled the animals and the only time those dogs that I
hear them bark is when somebody comes to their house or
my dog goes down and agitates them. Now I don’t think
that these dogs are vicious. They don’t bother
anybody. These people that are talking some of them
had animals of their own back years back, nobody
complained about them. But now here complaining about
somebody else’s, Now I’m not a resident of five years,
46 years, and I don’t think this is fair to those
animals, they like to be put up in the top row to say
well, you’re going to go because we don’t want you no
more. No, I have a dog, and I, and he’s old and I
would never have him put to sleep unless he was really
in pain and I don’t think those dogs are in pain. I
never knew he had that many dogs and I’m two doors
behind him. I hear them barking once in a while, but
‘when they bark, they are barking for a reason. There
is either somebody around that doesn’t belong there and
you can’t blame the dogs, he’s only doing his job.
Thank you. '

MS. CHIRSTINA PAZ HOTALING: My name is Christina Paz
Hotaling and I’m Rich’s sister and no one knows him
better than me. This man has had dcgs all of his life,
has never abused an animal, has done nothing but give
these animals love and care, has done more than anybody
else would have as far as taking care of these animals,
building a whirlpool for a dog that couldn’t walk, the
- vet said would he never walk again. And that dog is
walking today. These dogs, I’m home all day, I have a
two year old daughter, I have been home now for two
years, yes, I hear the dogs at noontime when the
whistle goes off, but I hear every dog in New Windsor
at noontime. And when my brother comes home and that
is usually around 4:30, 5 o’clock. If you take these
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‘animals away from him, you’re taking his life away.
‘These animals mean something to him. He cares about
these animals. 1It’s not fair. These animals and my
brother have been here much longer. And I realize that
there are neighbors that have put in complaints about
it and I understand that but he does not abuse the
~animals. Yes, they bark, but not constantly 24 hours
of the day. I’m out in the yard with my daughter. I
know they are not barking constantly. And I don’t
think this is fair.

MS. SUE MCDERMOTT: My name is Sue McDermott, I live at
88 Merline Avenue. I live next door to Yannone. I’m
home most of the day and I have lived there for ten
years and I have heard the dogs off and on sometimes
for an hour at a time. I don’t feel that Mr. Hotaling
abuses the dogs at all. I‘m sure he takes very good

- care of them. I don’t smell the smell because I’m far
enough away so I can’t address that. But I will
address the fact that the dogs bark an awful lot. We
have had people over in the afternoon usually between 4
and 5, in fact, I was home with surgery this month or
in August and I had to be in our back porch and I would
try to get some sleep and from four to five for a
constant hour the dogs would be barking.

MR. MICHAEL PAZ: My name is Michael Paz, I live at 60
Merline Avenue. I’m Richard’s brother-in-law. And
just to be kind of brief about what’s going on here, I
understand the concerns about the opposed about how
they feel about the dogs, the barking and okay, the
‘smell, but these dogs are confined to an area where
they are not a harm to the neighbors, as far as if
somebody’s taking a walk in the street, that these dogs
are going to come out of nowhere and attack them. They
are housed properly. Rich takes good care of the dogs.
They are fed properly. As my wife said, there were a
couple of the dogs that were not up to par, but he’s
managed to give them a chance to live a little longer,
which is something I hope he gives me the idea so I can
live a little longer. But the other thing too is what
was very misleading which you guys cleared tonight was
when the letter was sent out which some people don’t A
understand on the letter says six additional dogs, make
the record clear he does not have six additional dogs,
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he has six dogs to the present, three of these dogs are
up in age where they can go at any time within two,
three years from now. We can’t predict that. But
these dogs are well taken care of, okay. As far as
what’s being added on that, I am hearing that people
saying well, there is other things that has happened to
these dogs too, okay. There has never been any
complaints about these dogs other than what I am
hearing right now. I have been a New Windsor resident
for six years. Now this is the first time I am hearing
about the dogs sure they bark. Okay, now if you talk
about numbers of dogs, he’s got six, if I was living,
if I had his house and if I had just two German
Shepards that barked all day, what’s going to happen to
my dogs even though I have only two dogs, they can been
out there barking all day. So whether it’s two or four
dogs, if they bark, they are going to bark. You can’t
control a dog when they are barking. 1In a way, it has
good and bad points, maybe it is a disturbance, I can
understand that, but on the other side, it’s good to
keep alert that nobody’s going to come into this
neighborhood unless something is going on. These dogs
are, like I said, not to sound repetitious, they are
well taken care of and Mr. Hotaling I feel should have
these dogs, okay, and he’s not looking to add more
dogs, he’s got three younger dogs that are included in
"the six which will probably live a little longer, the
three older ones, their time will come within two or
three years and they are going to be gone. So that
will leave him with three dogs. Are we going to hear
five years from now down the road that there’s a
complaint about three dogs barking? I think we’re
talking if we’re talking about the barking issue that
is one thing. But now you’re multiplying this two,
three, four dogs, all right, they are going to bark,
they are going to bark, okay. And the other thing I
feel also as well as is Mr. Hotaling also has been a
resident in this community for a long time. He’s been
an abiding citizen, he’s done a lot for this committee
for New Windsor Firehouse. He’s done a lot of
charitable things for New Windsor Cantonment. I see
what he, what I see here is a little ridiculous going
on over these dogs.  There are a lot more important
issues that should be addressed in our New Windsor
area, to deal with vandalism, many drugs and other
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‘thihgs,Awoftying'ebbutAa:eouple doge, abqﬁt barking is
Van injustice, if these dogs are taken away. Thank you.

' MS. KOMAR: I want to know if he’s got that for a
, bu51ness, does he have a business with the dogs? Does
he have a bu51ness’

‘HR; HOTALING° No, I do not sell dogs or puppies or
anything llke ‘that, strictly for my own enjoyment.

MS. KOMAR: Do you have a license for them?
MR. HOTALING: Yes.

MS. KOMAR: I thought you’re supposed to have a license
for every dog. )

MR. HOTALING: Yes.

MR. VINZIALI: What I wanted to add, I know where these
two people live over here and that is all, but you
don’t 1live rlght next door. I know where you live.

I‘'m talking about these two, they live way down at the
end of the street, you guys don’t live right next door
to him.

"MS. PAZ: We live on the corner of Merline and
Bradford, that is not way out of line because within
500 the petition said within 500 feet. The man next
door had to sign the petition that was right across the
street from me so that was supposedly in range of the
dogs barking.

MR. NUGENT: I don’t want it going back and forth,
you’re talking to me.

MR. VINZIALI: The problem is these people that signed
the petition live a block and a half away, okay. I
live right next door. They don’t. The noise is not as
loud, you know, as loud over there and I understand
they ever are related and everything like that, that is
fine. But they don’t live right next door. And for me
to lose my tenants over some dogs, I don’t think that
is fair to me and I don’t know if I am going to keep
these tenants I have now, I don’t know. - They are -
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already starting to complaln about these dogs and when
does it end, when does it end. Am I goxng to have sell’
my house that ‘I just bought two years ago because of
the ‘dogs, because I can’t keep the. house . w1thout
tenants in there. ‘That is not falr to me.,~

~"MR.iARTHUR;MOCK:””My'name.iszrthur Mock, I live 91

Myrtle Avenue. I was living there when he moved in and
probably living there when he’s gone, if this keeps up,
I don’t like the idea of people coming into our old

‘town. I moved there when some people here still had a

cow and chickens up in back of my house. I never said
nothing. So now comes to this, we had an old
neighborhood, everybody knew what it was when they
moved there. Otherwise, you didn’t. Now people come

'in and we’ll change it, I don’t agree with that.

MS. MORGAN: I know I would like to see, I wouldn'’t
like to see Mr. Hotaling have to give up the animals
because I have animals myself. I would just like to
see him be respectful of his neighbors and to not have

the dogs constantly barking during the day and in the

evening too. That is all I ask.

"MR. PAZ: Just one short thing in reference to that

petition which was issued which we had signed, okay,

‘whether we live on, we live on Merline, we’re right

across the street from 64 Merline, we didn’t sign the
petition cause we weren’t on the list, but the house
next door 64 Merline is on the petition. I think you

" might have it there. We complained about the law that

whether it’s the zoning board, I’m going to say the
Town of New Windsor issued to us within that radius so
where we live, where the 64 Merline is, okay, we were
here, the dogs, whether it’s far, maybe not as close as
this gentleman. And I have been here for a long time,
everybody gets along great. But as far as these dogs
go, again, few years they are going to be gone.

There’s going to be three dogs, like I said, if he only
had three dogs, is this going to be the same problem.
You can’t control the dogs barking, unless you shoot
them and you’re not going to do that. But I, like I
said, I feel I think this is something- good what you
see in the paper you see dogs strayed or abused, here’s
a gentleman that is giving a home to these animals and
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,glVlng care for them and how these kennels are all
,overloaded the way thlngs are golng, a ‘lot of anlmals
are g01ng through like a: hole ‘case, they can’t find a

, home, so they extermlnate them. Here’s a gentleman who
has a home for the dogs and they are off the streets
where they are not in harms way. A little barking I
think come on,-I think there’s a lot more important
issues we can address than this.

MS. ROSE MITCHELL: I’m Rose Mitchell and I do not live
in the area. However, it’s my nephew who has this
house, this is his first house and he did put up with
an awful lot, I don’t think the issue so much barking,
yes, it’s the issue, I have several dogs myself and if
I let them out to go to the bathroom, they bark, and
they come back in. But they are contained and I think
a responsible pet owner does contain his dogs, does not
leave them outside in whatever kind of shelter he
provides to be annoying to the neighbors. I mean, I
know they have to bark, they are dogs, I think it’s
wonderful if you take in dogs, you take in strays,
"nobody loves animals more than I do. But I think dogs
that bark all the time are not taken care of the way
they should be taken care of. They don’t bark when
they are content. You go out, they bark, they come in
if, they are fed and they are watered and they are. ,
-walked like they should be and not all contained in one
dinky little area and maybe they are not cleaned up
after as they should be, there wouldn’t have been the
problem of barking and everything else that is going
on. So I don’‘t think anybody really would like Mr.
Hotaling to get rid of his dogs. A lot of us here are
animal lovers and the last thing we would ever want him
to do is put the dogs down. We’re just asking that he
contains then properly so and if he wants to keep themn,
he can set things up in his house for them, they 7
shouldn’t be left out in the cold in any real kind of
no shelter at all anyway in the wintertime. These are
short haired animals. I mean, maybe they are left out
for some people, but people who love animals and they
are 16 years old, 13 years old, 10 years old seems to
me they have earned their place in the house. They
should be in the house, shouldn’t be outside where they
are barking ‘like thlS all the time, howl they don’t
bark. : o :
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]un. HOTALING' Just so I can make her feel a little
,more at ease, they are in the 8 x 10 kennels, they are
in- the coops which are: ‘double . floor,_double wall with
insulation and double roof, they have a pallet down at
which they can lay down and stuff but these dogs are a
,:speq1a1,breed of - hounds, they are- ‘called Patch Hounds

'bred In 1898 in Northville, New York by Wilbert

Randall they are bred for their high endurance. They
can run six, seven, elght hours cha51ng rabbits. I
have. gone huntlng up north, have to leave the dogs in
the woods in 20 and 30 below zero, I come the next
morning and here they come. These dogs are hearty
dogs.

MR. NUGENT: Any further questions? I’m going to close
the public hearing and open it back up to the board for
any questions that they may have.

MR. TORLEY: Two points I’d like to say, I don’t know
if there’s been a change in the code, but I’m showing a
Section 1411 Part B and subsequent regarding barking
dog complaints, I don’t know, have any such complaints
been filed? '

MR. VINZIALI: Many but none got logged in or ignored.

'MR. TORLEY: Second thing is if the problem is the
barking, as a somewhat drastic step, I have had people
who had dogs and were causing difficulties in other
"towns, and they had a surgery to cut the nerves of the
vocal cord and the dog doesn’t bark anymore, he thinks
he’s barking but he’s not, it’s not inhumane, it’s
causing no pain to the dog.

MR. HOTALING: They are trailing hounds, you have to
have them bark and howl. : '

MR. TORLEY: . If the barking and howl is what’s
dlsturblng the neighbors--

MR. HOTALING: Mrs. Komar’s brdthér is one of the
biggest agitators back there, he goes back in the
kennels and agitates the dogs. '
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MS. OWEN: Are these dogs strays or did you buy them?

MR. HOTALING: No, these are, I have a friend in
Massachusetts who runs a Patch kennel and I have one in
North Creek who runs a kennel and I have a Patch kennel
here, these are--

MS. OWEN: You chose to have them, you didn’t just take
them in cause they were strays?

MR. HOTALING: No.
MR. NUGENT: I thought you picked up three somehow.

MR. HOTALING: No, I had one that I adopted from the
town, they were going to be put to sleep and they had
me in one of those days when I was--so I adopted the
dog but she since has passed away.

MR. NUGENT: You have no intention of replacing any
dogs that do pass away?

MR. HOTALING: No, no.

MR. REIS: Rich, is there anyplace within the dwellihg
that has a space where you can contain the animals for,
two or three of the animals? -

MR. HOTALING: They are contained in the kennel itself
then I have the hundred by--

MR. REIS: Within the dwelling.

MR. HOTALING: Like I said, there is two in there that
come in and out,; you know. There is usually two in
there and the rest are in these Xennels. I mean, these
are outdoor dogs, these are not dogs that I mean when
they are sick and stuff like that my like my sister
Chris said I have one dog, give you an example to put
some of these things at rest that the neighbors feel, a
dog named Jake, about two years ago, Jake was crying
out in pain in the kennel so I go out there and he’s
holding his right leg up and his pain was a little bit
more sharp than normal. So I took him down to the vet,
vet couldn‘t find nothing wrong with the dog. And
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brought him back home, brought him inside. Next
morning, Jake is paralyzed in the rear, cannot walk.
Take him down to the vet, make a little story short, I
had to take him to Hopewell Junction to Dr. Wical
(phonetic), special operation on him, he had a blood
~clot on his nerve, had to buy a special tub to put him
- through physical therapy, special harness which I did
‘at home while I was going through my Lyme’s Disease,
$3,000 but I still have that dog today and he walks.

MR. TORLEY: Mr. Chairman, it’s my understanding that
should we grant such a variance, it would not relieve
the applicant from any, from this section of problems
under the Section 1411, which is, which is noise
complaints?

MR. KRIEGER: That is correct.

MR. NUGENT: We also can put stipulations on it, any
stipulations. '

MR. TORLEY: Among such stipulations might be that none
of the animals will be replaced, is that right?

MR. KRIEGER: You can’t put stipulations based on a
particular owner, you can put stipulations based on the
‘property, based on time, based on number, you can put a
schedule, such stipulation if you choose need not be
you’re not limited in the amount so long as they are
reasonable and they are not personal to the owner but
refer to the property.

MR. TORLEY: Then I gather you’re saying that a
statement that the animals could not be replaced would
not be enforceable but saying that you could not have
the variance would end in 15 years would be, however,
that doesn’t really solve the problemn.

MR. KRIEGER: I’m not--

'MR. TORLEY: I hope I made myself clear, if we allow
the gentleman to retain the animals and as they pass
away not replace them until he reached the three 1limit
that would not be an enforceable statement that is
saying simply that the variance ends in 15 years

i
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wouldn’t resolve the problen.

MR. KRIEGER: The'flret would be ae:YOuiterh‘it would
‘be enforceable because it has, it is in effect a time
limitation. It has the same meaning.

‘MR. TORhEY.= Saylng you could not replace the animals
would be enforceable?

MR. KRIEGER: Yes, you can do that.

MR. NUGENT: I think one of the problems that we’‘re
faced here with is that nobody wants to see any animals
‘destroyed, yet nobody wants to see any neighbors upset.
‘Someplace there has to be a compromise and I’'m sure
there is one but I don’t know if that is our problem to
solve our problem is simply do we give him a variance
or do we not. And at this point, if you have no

. further guestions, I’d like to call to order anybody
that would like to give a motion.

MR. TORLEY: Mr. Chairman, I would move the following,
Andy, please make sure I phrase this properly, that we
would grant Mr. Hotaling the, I’m not sure how it
becomes an area variance, cause 1 see nbthing in the
bulk tables listing this that allows you. to have more
‘than three dogs, you have to give me the right line
that shows that.

MR. BABCOCK: Do you have a table?
MR. TORLEY: I’m not sure where it would be for the

area as far as my reading of that bulk table, it shows
three dogs period.

MR. KRIEGER: So it would be varying that provision.
MR. TORLEY: Then I would move we grant him the

variance subject to the following restrictions that

none of the present animals could be replaced until he
reached the three dog limit.

MR. NUGENT: ,Less'than three, he’s allowed three.

MR. TORLEY: Then--.
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MR. KRIEGER' Till it reached the number 3 or if you
‘are-- - ' —_— o

"MR. T6RLEYQ? I would" also agaln please correct me if I
“am wrong, can we put anythlng in there regardlng care
‘or. san1tat10n regardlng odor? - -

HR. KRIEGER: Yes.

MR. TORLEY: . And that this variance is subject to
proper maintenance so that the odor problem.is
.attenuated to the maximum extent feasible, I mean there
will be sometimes when the doQ*makes, smells, I have
two myself. Also I would note in there that this in no
way should be interpreted as granting any relief from
‘Section 1411 C regarding noise complalnts ‘Andy, please
feel free to rephrase that in any approprlate way.

MR. KRIEGER; 'Okay,'the wayglt is, all I would say with
respect to the notation at the end no variance if
granted by this board would vary any provision of the
law anyway, so not only the barking prov151on, but any
other provision doesn't affect it. - :

MR. NUGENT: Is there anyplace on your property that
‘you can move this kennel to get it further away from
your neighbor?

MR. HOTALING: No, it’s only about 90, I can move it
over a little ways more towards the middle, but I think
I told you last time about this stuff that they, it’s
cost me $28 a gallon, it’s a deodorizer and it’s mixed
with water and I clean the kennels every day. I might
miss a day cause.of rain and stuff what have you but I
don’t know, maybe I just got so acclimated to, maybe

" I'm missing the smell, but like I said, it’s sprayed
with this special stuff $28 a gallon it cost me.

MR. NUGENT: Motion made. Do I have a second?
MS. OWEN: I will second it.

ROLL CALL
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OFFICE OF THE BUILDING INSPECTOR q ( g \q 7. e
' TOWN OF NEW WINDSOR - : : #—77 3&_, '
ORANGE COUNTY NEW YORK -

NOTICE OF DISAPPROVAL OF BUILD]NG PERMIT APPLICATION

 ABPLICANT IS 0 PLEASE CONTACT THE ZONING BOARD SECREi'AﬁY'Ai‘ (él-tM’rb '
- MAKE AN APPOINTMENT WITH THE ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS.
DATE August 20, 1997
APPLICANT Richard Hotaling
95 Myrtle Avenue _
New Windsor, New York 12553
PLEASE TAKE NOTICE THAT YOUR APPLICATION DATE: August 20, 1997
FOR | |
7 'LOCATED AT: 95 Myrtle Avenue
ZONE: R4
DESCRIPTION OF EXISTING SITE: 15-4-28.1

IS DISAPPROVED ON THE FOLLOWING GROUNDS:

WZ

L4

1. Keeping nine (9) Domestic animals (I_)ogs)

“BUILDING INSPECTOR
PERMITTED ~ PROPOSED OR VARIANCE |
, AVAILABLE: REQUEST:
ZONE: R4 USE: M9 '
Keeping domestic ' 9 ' -6
animals as follows; : -
no more than a total

of 3 three cats or dogs
- over 1 year old.

cc: ZB.A., APPLICANT, FILE ,W/ ATTACHED MAP
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PLEASE ALLOW FIVE TO TEN DAYS TO PROCESS
, IMPORTANT S
YOU MUST CALL FOR ALL REQUIRED INSPECTIONS OF CONSTRUCTION

Other inspections will be made ic most cases but those listed below must be made or Cenificate of Occupaacy may be withheld. Do a0t mistake
»8 sascheduled inspection for ose of those. listed below. Ualess 2a inspection seport is lelt on the job indicatog approval of ose of these inspections it has
ot beea approved aad it is improper fo continue beyosd that poiat ia the work. Aay daapproved work must be seinspected after correction.

1. - "Whea excavating is complete snd footing forms ate in place (before poaring.)
2 Fosadation mnspectioa. Check hese for waterproofing and foctiny draias.

3. Inspect gravel base uader concrete floon and wadershb plmbisg.

4. Whea framing s completed and before it i covered from imside aad plumbing rough-m.

5. Insshtion.

6. Plumbisg final and final Have oo band electrical inspection data and final certified plot plan. Building is to be completed st this time.
Well water test required and engiseer’s certification letter for septic system required.

7. Drivenny inspection mast meet spproval of Toom Highwny Superintendeat. A drivesay boad may te sequired.

8. $50.00 charze for amy site that calls for the inspection ravice.’

9. Permit aumber must be called in with each isspection.

10. Thexe will be no inspections uanless yellow permit card B posted.

1L Sewer pesmin must be obmined aloag with building permits for new houses.

12 Septic permit must be submitted with engineer's drawing and perc test.

13. Road opening permits must be obuiaed from Town Cesk’s office.

14. Al building permits will need 2 Centificate of Occupancy or 2 Certificate of Compliance and there is 5o fee for thin.

PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY .
FILL OUT ALL INFORMATION WHICH APPLIES TO YOU

Ownmer of Prempes Richard Hotaling

Address 95 Myrtle Ave New Windsor N.Y Phone 261-4055
‘Maﬁhgﬁd(hm 95 Myrtle Ave '

Name of Architect

Address : ' Phoge__

Name of Contractor

Sate whether applicant i owner, lesses, xgu.u, architect, engineer or builder, owner

If sppBaat s 2 cotporation, si;ul;ne of duly sstborized offices.




‘.

TOR OFTICE USE ONLY

: - o - L]
Building Permit # N -

1. Onwhatsmeerd property Jocsted? On the side of
. - - (NS, Eor W) :
and feer from the intersecsca of
2. Zone or use district in which premises are siruated i 1. property a flood zone? Y N
3. Tax Mop Descripdon: Section : / 5 Block - L/ Lot & ? I
- + 11—
4.  Swate existng use and occupansy of premises and mteudad vse and occupancy of proposed coastruction. .
' -~
a. Banng use lnd occapancy O/VC /’Ml /4 (./ b. Intended use 228 occepancy ﬂf/c /"A“ v/Lv
5. Nature of work (check if applicable) New Bldz O Addmon O Alieration O Remir O Removal O Demolitoa O Other O
6. Is this a corner lot? -
7.  Dimeasions of eatire new constueson. Froat Rear Depth Hcig:ht No. of stories
8. I dwelling, anmber of dwelling nain: Number of dwelling ugic oo each floor
Number of bedrooms _ ' : Baths ' Tolen
Heating Planc Gas : (o1} Hecux/Hot Ax ___ Hot Water
If Garage, sumber of s o
9. I business, commescial or mixed occupancy, specify aature aad extent of each type of use
I
) i
10. Estimsted cost ' S Fee : : ’ :

(To be Paid on this Appbaaton)
11 School Distsics

C::ﬁ—r the work descrded in Fie A;"u. ‘:an/a Bc:'...ra Permit .ndxd: the caxz of 33 5% corsouccon cnd oder werk Zone in ¥
correcizn derewith exlisix o Fe acsiof Fe lard Y fos! st shell ezmeed el n add:zmal ]c' may b yuyed
Sefore the Ssusncs of Cc":;r"' of Qrovpancy - -




FULL COVENANT WITH LIEN COVENANT

JOHN A, PETRO
TO

RICHARD HOTALING and
MARY ANN HOTALING

g

7
I

Qﬂt@d »'Iuly i\O._ | l 1976,

i i
B S PN R 3 4

799 * 0C8T

R&R

_ - ) .
- 280-Broadway

'NO-Wbln:g' h ;‘ ;‘ - ]2 55 0 ::‘
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CBox 474 .
V"‘[[’ lff/(( f") _7 _______
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B FORM 581 X "N. Y. DEED—Full Covensnt with Lien Covenant - T TUTBLANX mecisTeneo uSFATORICE -
- . o R - : " Tutrie Law Print. Pubhishers. Rd/and 1.

@]Iigﬂnhplﬂltw’  wd850 w 652
| jlkade"Ath;_ . 10th  day of Tuly S

Nineteen Hundred and .Seventy~----

Betweren IOHN A. PETRO, residing at 8 Park H111 Drive, Town of New Windsor,
County of Orange, State of New York,

- party of the first part, and

RICHARD HOTALING and MARY ANN HOTALING, husband and wife, residing at
106 Clancy Avenue, Town of New Windsor, County of Orange, State of New
York,

: parties of the second part,
Wituenmeth that the party  of thefirst part in consideration of

Ten and no/100 Dollars (§ 10.00 )

lawful money of the United States, and other good and valuable consideration

paid by the parties of the second part,do es hereby grant and release unto the

part ies  of the second part, their heirs ‘ and assigns forever, all
those certain lots, pieces or parcels of land, situate, lying and being in the Town of
New Windsor, Orange County, New York, and being a portion of Clancy Terrace and
are described on a map thereof filed in the Orange County Clerk's Office as Lots 167
to 169 inclusive, and a part of Lot 170 are bounded and described as follows:

BEGINNING at a point on the easterly side of Myrtle Avenue at the
northwesterly corner of Lot #166 as described in said map, said point being 475 feet
southerly from the southerly line of Bradford Avenue and running thence along the
southerly line of Lot #166 100 feet; thence southerly with the easterly line of Lots
#167, 168, 169 and a portion of Lot #170 for a distance of 90 feet; thence westerly,
parallel with the course first above described 100 feet to the east side of Myrtle

" Avenue, and thence northerly along the easterly side of Myrtle Avenue 90 feet to the
point or place of beginning. Being all of Lots #167, 168 and 169 and the northerly
fifteen feet of Lot #170.

BEING the same premises deeded to the grantor herein, by deed dated
August 13, 1969 and recorded in the Orange County Clerk's Office on August 18, 1969
in liber 1827 of deeds at page 738, and as subsequently cormrected by deed dated
June 29, 1970 and filed simultaneously herewith.




FEIE N S
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Gogether with the appurtenances and all the estate and rights of the party
of thefirst part in and to said premises,

To Have amd to Hold the premises herein granted unto the parties of the
second part, their heirs and assigns forever.

Am said party of the first part

A covenant  as follows:
¥ust, That said party of the first part is

seiéed of said premises in fee simple, and has good right to convey the same;
Secomd, That the parties of the second part shall quietly enjoy the said
premises:

@Ytrd, That the said premises are free from incumbrances;

¥ourth, That the party of the first part will execute or procure any further
necessary assurance of the title to said premises; .

¥fth, That said party of the first part

will forever YWuarrunut the title to said premises.
That, in Compliance with Sec. 13 of the Lien Law, the drantor will
. receive the comnderatwn for this conveyance and will hold thc ndht to receive such
consideration as a trust fund to be applied first for the purpose of paying the cost of
the improvement and will apply the same first to the payment of the cost of the
improvement before using any part of the total of the same for any other purpose.

3’




‘hand ami seal t’“’ day and year ﬂrst above written. . -

&

¢

 State of New Jurk } .  Onthis  10th day of Tuly
Gemxty »f  Orange ~ . Nineteen Hundred and Seventy--—-——
before me. the subscnber, personally appeared

IOHN A. PETRO

 to-me personally known and- known to me to be the same person  described in and
who executed the within Instrument, and he - rqcknowledged
to me that he  executed the same. )

- Notary Public
OUR FEINMAN '
POTARY PUBLIC, STATE OF NEW YORK

- azhumn.ﬁﬁb

“ mlBSU P 583 ;




" ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS : TOWN OF NEW WINDSOR
COUNTY OF ORANGE : STATE OF NEW YORK

In the Matter of the Application for Variance of

R ) - ' AFFIDAVIT OF
— Rehud detaling - SERVICE BY
' ' Applicant. ' ‘ MAIL

#77-32.

STATE OF NEW YORK)
) ss.:
COUNTY OF ORANGE)

PATRICIA A. BARNHART, being duly sworn, deposes and says:

That I am not a party to the action, am over 18 years of age and reside at 7 Franklm
Avenue, Windsor, N. Y. 12553,

Thaton (Ocy.1b, 1497, ,Tcompared the 5% addressed envelopes containing
the Public Hearing Notice pertinent to this case with the certified list provided by the
Assessor regarding the above application for a variance and I find that the addresses are

identical to the list received. I then mailed the envelopes in a U.S. Depository within the
Town of New Windsor.

-~

Patricia A. Barnhart

z ;: ;(:, ﬁore me tl:l;gqi
%MLQ\MLM

Notary Public

DEBORAH GREEN
Notary 'l;n:glc State of Nc:uw tYorlx
Qualified in Ovange nty

# 4984065

Commission EWJUW ’5ol-—-ll



3ES BY SPECIAL PERMIT
*BOARD OF APPEALS

PERMll 1ED  ALLESSURT
USES

.:e-falily detached dwellings,' not to
ed one dvelling on each let.
ject to Section .55

Annual nelbetship clubs providing out-
" recreation facilities subject to
‘tlon : -

'Other annual ne-bership clubs subject
Section

Railroad, public utility,'radio and
evision ttansnission antennas, rights—

Summer colonies and vncation camps
ject to Section

Airportn and heliports subject to
lon

Sandpits, gravel pits, renoval of
8011, excavations of natutal resoutces
_ject to Section

1

'Ce-stsries on plots of 10 aqres or more..

Co-ercial dog or veterinary kennel
ject to Section : . -
N .
-....41 i . ~
+ Accessory to Column A-No. 1. C
-story buildings for display and sale
-sgricultural and nursery products .
wn primarily on the premises, provided
such building does not exceed 1,000
are feet in floor area and is set back
feet from any lot line.

Reservoirs on plots of 3 acres or more.

1. Accessory Parking.

2. Accescory Loading.

3. Accessory Signs.

4. Aecessdty to ‘use Column A, No. 1.
Barns, silos” and” ‘produce’ storage “and packing
warehouses provided such accessory buildings
shall conform to the yard requirements for
principal buildings.

5. Custonnry home occupations subject to
Section

6. Garden houses, tool houses, playhouses.
garages subject to Section’

7..Swimming pqols subject to Section

_8.‘Pr1§ate garages aecessbry to the
‘principal use of the lot.

'9}.Keeping domestic animals as follows:
- not more than a total of three cats or
‘dogs over one:year old, not more than two

horses over six months old, not more
than ten fowl, not more than two of any

" other species of domestic animals, ex-

cluding, however, all pigs and cattle.
No domestic animal shall be maintained
within 75 feet of any plot line except
dogs and cats. '

.

10;~Pr1vate Kennel.

Same as FP,'Nos.ié'thrdugh 11.

sfivate'sshbolslaud'colleges and other

<cional institutions other than trade
-1 L Toi aY arhenle enbhjoct tn

'l.VSaueAss FP.

‘2. Home profe351ona1 office or stud1o of

architect, ‘artist, chiropractor, - dentist,
'nnvlnevr 1nquranre brnker, Iawver




July22 1997

ﬂw\w\‘“ 2

ToWhomltMayConwm,

: . Fortwoywslhavehvedat%MytﬂeAve NewW'mdsor NY Imovedon]uly '
'19 1997andlwouldhketoexplmoneofthemmnmsonsforleuvmg

= Omnelgii)ors,Mr&MrsRnchardHotalmgat%MyrﬂeAve haveakennelm
" their back yard. There are several hunting dogs that are kept there. Now I'm sure you can
imagine the odor, especially on a hot day, and then add the noise. When you have that
many dogs barking all at once, somenmesforuptoanhourandahalfwnhmtstoppmg,
youlnvelostywrpeweﬁxlmomnem ,

Ihavebemmﬂnephonemﬂleknchen,wmchlsontheothersxdeofﬁlehouse
and have been asked about the noise of the barking dogs. It's true that you can manage to -
- block out some of the noise, however, Ireoenﬂyhadangety,andlnvebemhomeaﬂday.
rltrsmpossibletobloekmnthatnnwhmnse

. Ifedﬂm‘etsabtgerpmblembeyondthenmse Asanammallover 1 do not like
toseeannnalsbangnnstreated ‘He has been seen punching his dog in the face when it got
loose on him, using fowl language for everyone to hear, including any children in the area.
He also squirts the animals when they bark. I could go on, butthepomtxswoneseenm
to want to listen.

WehavebeentoldhexsmwohhonofﬂleTownofNewW‘uﬂsor ordinances,
" because he has too many dogs , and does not have a kennel license. There have been many
calls to the Police, and to others on this matter, all with out satisfaction. I have personally
spoken to Janet Plant without getting anywhere. When she found out that I was going to
start a petition , however, I received a phone call from her. Realizing that I was not going
 to let this matter drop, I received a phone call from Mrs. Hotaling with in minutes of
hanging up with Janet Plant. The call was a "Can't we be friends , anddropthsnnner"
type of call.

: TheproblemnstbatMr mGxsgmgtohaveapmblanmmgtheapmmmn'
under these conditions. For whatever reason these people have gotten away with this for

years. This is not a fair situation to all the other families in the neighborhood.
T hope, in some way that this letter can help the long overdue, unfiir situation.
| ’ Sincerely,

(awe 222,
v



.AHESZ%SSMJE?E?(ZET¥ZZE
. - 555 UNION AVENUE . ‘
VNBW wmnson 'NEW YORK 12553-6196 @
Telephone (914) 563-4633 =
. Pax: (914) 5634693

. 'TOWN OF NEW WINDSOR

}%5“' R ‘ ) ,7 -
October. 7, 1997
Richard Hbta1iﬁg S
95 Myrtle Ave. : : o .
New w1ndsor 'NY 12553
Re: Tax. Map Parcel 15- 4—23 1

,Dear Mr. Hota11ng

Accord1ng to our records the attached 115t of - property owners -are -

within five hundred (500) feet of the above referenced property.

The charge for this service is $75.00. Please remit a check to the
Town C]erk’s office‘for this amount. :

Sincerely, - ,
P olce amf/%(m(
,LESLIE COOK

Sole Assessor.

LC/cadf : i
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fV19nogna, VJosaph 0. Vo
_ 64 Myrtie Ava..,;—,., i .
:,New windsor, NY 12553

" Commissioner of Welifare
‘c/o'Ms:: Ann Palantino
72 Myrtle Ave. .~ -

. New Windsor, NY 12553

- Estate of Fannie Pa1ant1no jx(

;Crudele, Rose Anna & Hargaret C. ETAL‘fW"" i

‘c/o Elvira Crudele
90 Myrtle Ave.
New w1ndsor, NY 12553

Rizzo, Gaetano

116 Myrtle Ave. - -

New H1ndsor NY 12553
Spoto,AATfonso & Rosa11a

118 Myrtle Ave. o

New Windsor, NY 12553 . )Ki
Di Chiaro, Vincent A. & Theresa
122 Myrtle Ave. R

New Windsor, NY 12553 . )(
‘De Fabio, Vincent R. & Rose D.
1 Foley Ave. o

New Windsor, NY 12553 :><
Mastrorocco, Edward & Rita

3 Foley Ave.

New Windsor, NY 12553 ><
Petro, John

8 Park Hill Dr.

New Windsor, NY 12553>(
Delicio, Daniel & Dolores

- 83 Myrtie Ave.

New Windsor, NY 1255

Corso, Anne

37 Bradford Ave. .>45

New Windsor, NY 1 3
be\ucia,*John‘& Viceg?ia

64 Merline Ave. :
Ney Windsor, NY 12553

crawford, David
10 Hilltop Ave. .
" Newburgh, NY 12580

Yonnone, David )(\

74 Merline Ave.
New Windsor, NY 12553



1Alexander, M1chael H & Sharon I

B 80 Merline Ave. -

 New Windsor, NY 12553 -

VYonnone GUS J & Anna : -
82 'Merline Ave. - )Xf
~ New windsor,‘NY“‘12553

‘.McDermott Ronald H. & Lar1—5ue

. 88. Mer11ne Ave.. = o - S
New Nindsor, NY 12553 7

G11feather, Robert J. & Rose H.

90 Merline Ave. :
New Windsor, NY 12553 /»(

Komar, Margaret & Caroline & Frank
96 Merline Ave.
New Windsor, NY 12553

33 Holmes Rd.
Newburgh, NY 12550

Vignogna, Louis J.
111 Myrtle Ave. /><L
New Windsor, NY 12553

Carlstrom, Charles & Mazzo]a/jgfrlene

Petro, w1111am & Shirley

109 Myrtle Ave. '
New Windsor, NY 12553 /X:

Dewitt, James J.
101 Myrtle Ave. sgx(
New Windsor, NY 12
Vehézia]i, John J. /)(/

99 Myrtie Ave.

New Windsor, NY 12553

Mott, Arthur D. & Clara

91 Myrile Ave.

New Windsor, NY 12553
Yonnone, "Cosmo & Stephanie
67 Myrtle Ave,

New Windsor, NY 12553/&?
Yonnone, Vincent J.

63 Myrtile Ave. ’ E(

New Windsor, NY 12 7
Linton, David S. & Franes A.
59 Myrtle Ave.

New Windsor, NY 12563 X
Homin, John F. & Frances

91 Merline Ave. ,
New Windsor, NY 12553



‘o }';' : : L
A'Cfoey, Thonas J & Kathls(

- 14 Goodman Ave.
New H1ndsor, NY~ 12553 -

16 Goodman Ave.

Mu11arkey, John A
New Windsor, NY_ 1255)< |

Smith Donald J & Ed1th H

- 24 Goodman Ave.,_f SRR .
New W1ndsor, NY 12553 ;><:
Esposito, Anthony & Io]anda
29 Bradford Ave.

New Windsor, NY 12553 ;K(
Greiner, Gregory P

70 Lawrence Ave. ]

New Windsor, NY 12553‘/><
Hami]ton David K. & Cheryl A.

74 Lawrence ‘Ave. -
New W1ndsor, NY 1255€;>(

“0liver, William R.

955 Route 32 i /)Y
Wallkill, Ny 12589
Salamotoff, Connie

84 Lawrence Ave.
New Windsor, NY 12583

Blanco, A]cides B. & Alexandgpa C.
87 Merline Ave. - X
New W1ndsor, NY 12553 ‘
P1sano, Louis T. Sr. & Lou1se C.

16 Ona Lane
New Windsor, NY 1255

“Ryan, Walter T. & Arlene M.
110 Chestnut Dr.
New Windsor, NY 12553
Bruno, Benjamin

73 Merline Ave. MA(

New Windsor, NY 53
‘Morris, Odis A. & Marion E.
76 Melrose Ave.

New Windsor, NY 53 -
Loger, Lynn A.

17 Goodman Ave. z};

New Windsor, NY 12533
-Fofna1; étan1e§ J. Jr.;><\

81 Lawrence Ave.
New Windsor, NY 12553



4
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Lebron, Dennis A. & Rivera, Ada M.
349 Huckleberry Tpke.
Wallkill, NY 12589

McDaniel, Edmund M. & Barbara M.
123 Blanche Ave.
New Windsor, NY 12553

Molter, Robert Jr. & Judith A.
125 Blanche Ave.
New Windsor, NY 12553

0’Brien, John T.
127 Blanche Ave. Gk;
New Windsor, NY 1265

Ulrich, John J. & Lenz, Kj rly E.
120 Blanche Ave.
New Windsor, NY 12583

Ulrich, John J. Jr. & Georgia C.

105 Merline Ave.

New Windsor, NY 12553 /k{
Quattrociochi, Robert J.éS%:Peborah P.

118 Blanche Ave.
New Windsor, NY 12553

Hilfiger, Robert & Jo Ann
116 Blanche Ave.
New Windsor, NY 12553

Town of New Windsor

555 Union Ave. A

New Windsor, NY 1255
Cherry, Allen R. & Ruth S.

20 Ruscitti Rd.

New Windsor, NY 12553
Maers, John A. Jr. & Lucia M.

112 Merline Ave.
New Windsor, NY 12553

Prendergast, Thomas F.
110 Merline Ave. )<

New Windsor, NY 12553

Zamenick, Frederick F. Jr. & Linda Ann
108 Merline Ave. :

New Windsor, NY 125%3

New Windsor Little League Inc.
PO Box 4024
New Windsor, NY 12553



0 Send 6l Yo Bpplicant at balmy address.

PUBLIC NOTICE OF HEARING
ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

' | "TOWN or NEW wmnson

o PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the Zoning Board of Appeals of the TOWN OF
NEW WINDSOR, New York, will hold a Public Hearing pursuant to Section 48-34A of the
Zoning Local Law on the following Proposltlon. :

Appeal No. 32
Request of RICHARD HOTALING
for an lNTERPRETATION and/or VARIANCE of the Zonmg Local Law to Permit:
The keepmg of six addltmnal dogs in an R4 (Rendentlal) zone,

being a VARIANCE of Section 48—12-Tgble of Use/Bulk Regulatlons Col. M and/or
Section 48-33 INTERPRETATION.

for property sltuated as follows: ,
95 Myrﬂe Avenue, New Windsor, New York; known as tax lot Section 15, Blk.4, Lot 28.1.

SAID HEARING will take place on the 27th day of October, 1997, at the New Windsor
Town Hall, 555 Union Avenue, New Windsor, New York beginning at 7:30 o’clock P.M.

 James Nugent, Clwrman

6\4\ @o:‘nr\ua)ﬂ %cum\\ad' Sa_ul



II.

III.

Iv.

TOWN OF NEW WINDSOR
ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

APPLICATION FOR VARIANCE

# 97-30

Date: [géo/i Z.

(a) ’ au B X
and phone of Applicant) = (Owner)
(b) — = ‘ ' : : :
(Name, address and phone of purchaser or lessee)
(c) , : ,
(Name, address and phone of attorney)
(d) = : ‘
(Name, address and phone of contractor/engineer/architect)
Application type:
( ) Use Variance ( ) Sign Variance
() - Area Variance , : ( ) Interpretation
Property Information: :
(a) _R-4 95 (\_'),:!n-\'k, Qﬁ,&ngﬂ ~ 15-Y-23.0 \/oD X
(2one) (Address) (SBL) hQ
(b) what other zones lie within 500 ft.? NOHE
(c) Is a pending sale or lease subject to ZBA approval of this
application? No
(d) when was property purchased by present owner?_ ({4910 .
(e) Has property been subdivided previously? __ No .
(f) Has property been subject of variance previously? No .
If so, when? —-—
(g) Has an Order to Remedy V:Lolatlon been issued against the
property by the Building/Zoning Inspector? NO .
(h) Is there any outside storage at the property now or is any
proposed? Describe in detail: ANip ,
Use Variance. 'J\ﬁ

(a) Use vVariance requested from New Windsor Zon:mg Local Law,
Section -, Table of ' Regs., Col. ’
- to allow: ) o ‘
(Describe proposal)




/. :
- (b) /The'legal standard for a "use" variance is unnecessary
hardship. Describe why you feel unnecessary hardship will result
unless the use variance is granted. Also set forth any efforts you
have made to alleviate the hardship other than this application.

(c) Applicant must fill out and file a Short Environmental
Assessment Form (SEQR) with this application.

(d) The property in question is located in or within 500 ft. of a
County Agricultural District: Yes No X .

If the answer is Yes, an agricultural data statement must be submitted
along with the application as well as the names of all property owners
within the Agricultural District referred to. You may request this
list from the Assessor's Office.

V. 'Area variance:
(a) Area variance requested from New Windsor Zoning Local Law,

Section 4¢-}3,, Table of gggxemg,\;, Regs., Col._yn-9q .

Proposed or Variance
Requirements Available Request

Min. Lot Area
Min. Lot Width
Regd. Front Yd.

Conines 3 9 [
Regd. Side Yd.

Regd. Rear Yd.
Regd. Street
Frontage*

Max. Bldg. Hgt.

Min. Floor Area*

Dev. Coverage* % %
Floor Area Ratio**

Parking Area

o\

* Residential Districts only
** No-residential districts only

(b) In making its determination, the ZBA shall take into
consideration, among other aspects, the benefit to the applicant if
the variance is granted as weighed against the detriment to the
health, safety and welfare 6f the neighborhood or community by such
grant. Also, whether an undesirable change will be produced in the
- character of the neighborhood or a detriment to nearby properties will
be created by the granting of the area variance; (2) whether the
benefit sought by the applicant can be achieved by some other method
feasible for the applicant to pursue other than an area variance; (3)



R

whether the requested area varlance ‘is substantlal, (4)'whetherrthe

- proposed variance will have an adverse effect or impact on the

physical or environmental conditions in the neighborhood or district;

~and (5).whether the alleged difficulty was self-created.

Describe why you belleve the ZBA should grant your appllcatlon for an
area’ varlance. .

- - -
.

‘Do"s .YV L) ) \Waert, Do) 48 1...' D :-._’-. W)

R . , ' A n e vateabi ek S don
RTW-L LY ) \\W "' (-c.Qu subs'h-hw ﬂp o*\\uw.,_m._ Mufwdb-‘w.

VI. SJ.gn Variance: N|fA
(a) Vvariance requested from New Windsor Zoning Local Law,

Section , Table of Regs., .Col. .
Proposed or Variance
Requirements Available Request
Sign 1
Sign 2
‘Sign 3
Sign 4

(b) nggrlbe in detail the sign(s) for which you seek a
varlance, and set forth your reasons for requlrlng extra or over size
31gns. ,

(c) Whl@ is total area in square feet of all signs on premises
including signs on windows, face of building, and free-standing signs?

VII. Interpretatlon.,ag
(a) Interpretation requested of New Windsor ZOnlng Local Law,
Section , Table of Regs.,
Col. ,
(b) Describe in detall the proposal before the Board:

VIII. Additional comments:
(a) Describe any conditions or. safeguards you offer to ensure
that the quality of the zone and neighboring zones is malntalned or



. . , 4
‘upgraded and that the intent and spirit of the New Windsor Zoning is
fostered. (Trees, landscaping, curbs, lighting, paving, fencing,
screening, sign limitations, utilities, drainage.)

- IX. Attachments required: ' '
__ v~ Copy of referral from Bldg. /Zonlng Insp. or Planning Bd.
~ .~ _ Copy of tax map showing adjacent properties.
Copy of contract of sale, lease or franchise agreement.
Copy of deed and title policy.
Copy(ies) of site plan or survey showing the size and
location of the lot, the location of all buildings,
facilities, utilities, access drives, parking areas,
trees, landscaping, fencing, screening, signs, curbs,
paving and streets within 200 ft. of the lot in question.
A Copy(ies) of sign(s) with dimensions and location.
Two (2) checks, one in the amount of $50..0 and the second
check in the amount of $ 3pg.0o, each payable to the TOWN
OF NEW WINDSOR.
Photographs of existing premises from several angles.

i

kK

X. Affidavit.
Date: lD!\D\lQ”I .

STATE OF NEW YORK)
) SS.:
COUNTY OF ORANGE )

The undersigned applicant, being duly sworn, deposes and states
that the information, statements and representations contained in this
application are true and accurate to the best of his/her knowledge or
to the best of his/or information and belief. The applicant further
understands and agrees that the Zoning Board of Appeals may take
action to rescind any variance granted if the conditions or situation
presented herein are materially changed.

(Applicant) ; S

Sworn to before me this

\oth. day of
LA 4 “ PATRICIA A. BARNHART
- Notary Public, State of New York
XI. 2ZBA Action: No. 018A4904434

Qualified in Orange County &)

(a) Public Hearing date: Commission Expires August 31 !



file:///cHti

" (b) "Vatiéhcé-‘ Granted (_ '_f-'Dehiégf(:—r)*

' ,(é)' Restrlctlons or cond:.tlons.

NOTE: - A FORMAL DECISION WILL FOLLOW UPON RECEIPT OF THE PUBLIC -
HEARING MINUTES WHICH WILL BE ADOPTED BY RESOLUTION OF ZONING BOARD OF
APPEALS ‘AT A LATER DATE.

' (ZBA ‘DISK$7-080991.AP)
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section| slock [ TOWH OR VILLAGE ' SPECIAL DISTRICT ASSESSED VALUE
: 3 > 3 = | = LAND IMPROV. TOTAL -
i . 2112|315 =
15 | ‘4| 28 1P29 TOWN OF NEW WINDSOR |1{2|1|3|lyyc (9722 490 2},
owner no| LOCATION , ' DIMENSIONS ACRES.
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-~ September 8, 1997 ‘ , , A g

HOTALING, RICHARD -

HR 'TORiEY. Requeét for area vérlance in variation of
bulk regulations in R-4 zone to allow sxx addltlonal
’dogs at 95 Myrtile Avenue.

Mr. Rlchard Hotallng appeared before the-board for this
proposal. .

MR. HOTALING: All right, basically let me give you a
little background here. In the present location where
I am at right now, I have been there for 27 years, I
have maintained a kennel there and in this general area
of the Ducktown, I have been there for 39 years, have
had kennels there. And in all that, in that 27 year
period that I have been at this location, I have never
had no complaints until the arrival of this new
neighbor that came in within the last year and a half
and that is the reason that I am here in front of this
board tonight was because I received notice from the
town stating that I am over the 3 dog limit and the
reason of that 27 year period I haven’t received any
complaints because I’m not insensitive to my neighbors.
I maintain the kennels, clean them every day, may miss
.a day in case of inclement weather. I use special
stuff, cost me $28 a gallon deodorizer and enzyme
‘digester. Dogs are special bread of dogs. They are
called patch beagles, originated in North Creek in
1898, still the same strain, they are known for their
endurance. They are not just the run-of-the-mill dogs,
these are special dogs. I take them to AKC field
trials. I use them for hunting up north for snow shoes
and stuff like that. It’s not a business strictly for
my own use. This is my out, you know, some people go
golfing, go to the barroom, what have you, this is my
relaxation. This is the way I get rid of the stress
and stuff in my life. So basically, you know, you‘re
upsetting the whole lifestyle I have established in
this place in this Ducktown area for 39 years, 27 years
at this location and just for me to suddenly just to
get rid of these dogs, shoot ‘em, get rid of them, give
them away or what have you, strictly impossible for me.
So that is the reason why I’m here, you know, in front
of the board tonight is to ask for this, I guess it’s
-area variance you call it. I -think that is what it is,
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area variance.
'MR. BABCOCK: Right.

'MR. HOTALfNG' ‘You have any questlons, I will be glad
to answer them.

‘TMR.'TORLEY.“ This is the same number of dogs you ‘had
the whole time?

MR. HOTALING: I have maintained over three dogs at one
time. At my mother’s in the early part when I started
raising, I had 17 in the barn between bird dogs and
beagles back in 1958. Then you could step off and go
hunting right into the woods from there but like I
said, ever since I was a teenager down there, raised
these beagles and bird dogs and what have you. I don’t
have that many, I have 9 right now, one is 16, he stays
in the house, another one is 13, depending on how his
arthritis is doing, he’s in, he’s out. You know, it’s,
I personally feel, you know, this obsession that people
have, you know, I’m not saying that they are perfect
dogs. When I come home from work, they greet me, they
bark when fire siren goes off, they bark but so does
‘every other doing in New Windsor barking with the fire
siren. We got two blacktop plants there a hundred
yards from us, they fire up early in the morning, they
bang the hoppers. We have got jet planes. We’re next
to the City of Newburgh line, we hear the police
sirens, gun shots, we live in a world of noise and
just, you know, I think if I was doing something, you
know, wrong, something would have became of this long
time ago, complaints, what have you or what have you.
But, you know, I operate this thing, I take pride in

- these dogs. I operate this like I said for 27 years at
this location and now I have got to change my life
style, you know, and because of this-- -

,MR. REIS:V'Rich, you have come before this board as a
result of one neighbor complaining about the situation?

MR. HOTALING: Yes, new neighbor that just moved in
maybe about a year and a half ago.

MR. TORLEY:'-Mike,*refreéhAmy‘memory on éhis, how much
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‘given his lot size which is--
'MR. BABCOCK: 90 by 100.

: MR.,TOR;EY:j How much, I don't*seéfaﬁ actual size, how
~much land you would have to have to have the nine dogs.

'MR. BABCOCK: Doesn’t matter, the bulk tables refer to
you’re allowed to have three dogs and not over, if they
had puppies, you’re allowed to keep the puppies for a
period of one year. '

MR. TORLEY: Then there’s, if the gentleman had a
kennel license from the state, is that a permitted use
in the R-4 zone?

MR. HOTALING: I think the kennel license is jﬁst or--
MR. TORLEY: I know we’re trying to see.

MR. BABCOCK: I think the zoning law says he’s not
allowed to have three cats or dogs over one year old
and that is pretty much the end of the story without a
variance from this board whether if he maintained a
kennel there, in this particular location, before the
zoning took effect, we probably wouldn’t been here

tonight talking about it, but he has not, he didn’t
maintain the kennel in a different area.

MR. KRIEGER: Here’s an interesting point, if he’s
maintained more than three dogs or is continuously 7
maintained this number of dogs since before zoning was
enacted.

MR. BABCOCK: But not in this location Andy.

MR. HOTALING: 27 years in this particular location.
MR. KRIEGER: What does that take you back to?

MR. BABCOCK: You moved in this house in 197372

MR. HOTALING: 1970.

MR. TORLEY:*_Butrnot necessarily, wheh'did; when was
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fthe law brought in for the number of dogs, thatiis
falrly recent’ .

HR. BABCOCK' I couldn't tell you that. I don’t

) belleve that was put in the 1n1t1al zonlng that was put
‘in for anlmal control and in response "to some other
,complalnts that we.had about horses as well but I would
,apprec1ate if you could flnd ‘out when that partlcular
-feature of the zoning code was put in cause even if it
was after 1970 if he complled with the 1aw before the
law was put in. :

MR. KRIEGER: He’d be grandfathered, yes.
(Whereupon, Mr. Nugent entered the room.)

MR. KRIEGER: That is something that the board ought to
know at the time that they make and they have a public
hearing.

MR. TORLEY: So before the, assuming that the board:
grants the gentleman his public hearing, I would
apprec1ate that information before then.

MR. REIS: That would be very helpful to the applicant,
that is for sure.

MR. BABCOCK: How would one go to find out about that,
that is the problem?

MR. KRIEGER: Town Clerk, when the law was enacted.
MR. BABCOCK: This particular law.

MR. KRIEGER: Yes, that is where I’d go to the Town
Clerk. ' :

MR. BABCOCK: It’s not a local law though, that is the
problem. - : ’

MS. BARNHART: It’s the bulk tables.

MR. BABCOCK: If it was Local ‘Law number 4, 1995, you
know it would be very easy to research. This is not.
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 MR. TORLEY: You have tovtty to find old copies of the
bulk tables. o ' -

' MR. Bibébékh ‘This is- not a local law . that they made
- this one partlcular change, you know what I am saylng.

,NMR._KRIEGER:,,Whereﬁdldelt-come‘frdm?rw

MR. TORLEY: Bulk tables.

MR. KRIEGER: That is fine, but aren’t the bulk tables
reflective of the local zoning law?

MR. TORLEY: Aren’t they dated, thereiis a date on the
bulk table.

" MR. BABCOCK: They used to be use and use group

columns, we made it simple, used to have a use-and then

you went to the column.

MR. KRIEGER: Who drafted the bulk laws as they exist
now,_was it McGoey?

MR. BABCOCK: This is in 1986, I believe so but it was
just a changeover from group and use columns to bulk
colunmns.

MR. KRIEGER: Trying to arrive at the question of when

that particular legal provision was enacted, I suppose

that is why it started, it started 1f they did the

‘revision then.

MR. TORLEY: For Mr. Hotaling’s benefit, what we’re
trying to establish is if you had your operation going
on before this statement in this bulk table about the
number of dogs belng restricted to three, that may make
quite a bit of difference in how we proceed so we’'re
trying to establish how we can know that for a fact.

'~ MR. REIS: Our position would*be'then if it hadn’t been

enacted till-after 1970, he would not'necessarily have
to go for a variance. ‘ B

HR}'TORiEY:r Not'ﬁecessariiy.
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MR. KRIEGER: Not necessarily, however, let me put out
two things. First of all, as I told at least one if
not both prior applicants, the ZBA cannot act without a
public hearing. So even if it were to apply that
interpretation so as to not to require a variance,
still have to have a public hearing. My suggestion
would be that the public hearing be made, the
application be made for an interpretation or a variance
as is necessary. I would further suggest that if the,
if it appears that there is evidence to support an
interpretation, that said the variance isn’t necessary,
that the board proceed to consider the criteria for a
variance anyway and certainly, I would in the event
that there were both an interpretation and a variance
granted, I would draft a decision in such a way as to
reflect that if the board considered it. The reason I
emphasize that in this particular case is Mr. Hotaling
is an employee of the town, that decision or the action
of the ZBA is going to be subject to a higher level of
scrutiny or maybe subject to a higher level of scrutiny
than perhaps what would otherwise happen and certainly
dotting the I’s and crossing T’s is called for in this
particular application.

MR. TORLEY: Jimmy, do you have any questions?
MR. NUGENT: No, I’m very aware of what’s going on.

MR. BABCOCK: Mr. Chairman, you’re going to try to have
Pat research this through the Town Clerk’s office?

MR. TORLEY: You guys work it out, you’re the experts
in the inner workings of this town.

MR. BABCOCK: Okay, well, it’s going to take, it’s not
something that I am going to have time to do, I can
tell you this is something that you are going to have
to sit there and go through books. Cause it’s not a
numbered law. You’re going to find that this was
updated, this map in front of me was updated in ‘86, I
just opened up to the book to the use table and it was
amended in 1996 so every time it’s amended, you’re
going to have to go back through, keep going back
through each amendment.



SéptéhbérAB,'1997 o ‘ I .15

MR. KRIEGER: Well, the bulk tables takes us back to
‘86, we don’t have to worry about anything prior to
that. _

"MR. BABCOCK: That is correct.
' MR. KRIEGER: We have to get from ’86 back to ‘70.
MR. BABCOCK: Right.

MR. KRIEGER: My suggestion would be the first place to
 start would be to talk to whoever at McGoey, Hauser and
Edsall did this, you know, prepared this, drafted this
because they may have materials available to them which
‘'would get you farther back, it may be not all the way
back to 1970, but get you farther back than we can go
from there, may be necessary to take a number of steps
but it occurs to me that that is where that is the

- appropriate place to start.

- MR. TORLEY: And I think in justice to the applicant we
" really have to.

MR. BABCOCK: The applicant will what?

MR. TORLEY: 1In justice to the applicant, we have to
really try to find where this law applies.

MR. BABCOCK:V_You're'going to have to let Patty do
that. : :

MR. TORLEY: Sure.

MR. NUGENT: Under the information I just heard, I
think it’s possible that maybe we should even postpone
the preliminary hearing till that information is
gathered.

MR. TORLEY: Even if he’s grandfathered in.

MR. NUGENT: Grandfathered in, its not a problem. What
I am saying is maybe we should just postpone the
preliminary meeting td find out that information cause
he may not have to go for a public hearing SO we can
.set him up and not have to.,
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MR. KRIEGER: My suggestlon ‘was under the
01rcumstances, he would be better served by hav1ng a
public hearlng if it were merely dlsposed of in a
'prellmlnary hearlng stage, it would give rise to
certain questlons which- at the very least would cause
an 1mproper, could cause an  improper appearance, both -
on the board and Mr. Hotaling and I’m sure that when he
provides an answer to whoever this complainant neighbor
is, he does not want to be met with the some sort of
cynical response based on you work for the town. He
wants to be able to show that it is as I say all the
T’s were crossed and I’s were dotted and he got the
same treatment as everybody else. So perhaps he gets
more thorough treatment than anybody else but puts him
in a better position.

MR. TORLEY: Go ahead and set up the public hearing
which gives the applicant the right but not duty to
proceed and if we find information in the future might
change that, we can. 8So I’d entertain a motion.

"MR. REIS: Make a motion that we Mr. Hotaling very his
public hearing for his requested variance at 95 Myrtle
Avenue.

MS. OWEN: Second it.

ROLL CALL

MS. OWEN AYE
MR. REIS : AYE
MR. TORLEY AYE
MR. NUGENT AYE

MS. BARNHART: This is on the interpretation and the
area variance?

MR. KRIEGER: And area variance, both.

MR. BABCOCK: While you were out of the room, I
volunteered you to do the research on this. '

MS. BARNHART: Oh yeah, I have got a whole staff of
people in my office, I will put them all to work
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‘tomorrow.
MR.‘BABCOCK: Well I don’t have tlme to - do it.

MS. BARNHART: It’s right on the bulk tables on the
wall. '

 MR. BABCOCK: But you ‘have to go all the way back to
1970, that is the problem.'

'MS. BARNHART: How am I going to do that? You know
what state of affairs of the Town Clerk’s vault is in?
I hate to tell you.

MR. KRIEGER: Well, I certainly wouldn’t go there and
start rummaging around, that would be contra-indicated,
I think the way to start is to start with as I said
with whoever at McGoey and Hauser did the drafting.

MS. BARNHART: They weren’t here in those days.

'MR.‘KRIEGER: But they may have a record as a result of
their drafting which would take us back, the bulk
tables, get us back to /86 you have to get.

MR. TORLEY: You may find somebody around here has been
a contractor for 30 years in the town, oh yeah, I have
got these buried back here, here’s .an old copy, you
might get lucky. But I wouldn’t count on it. it’s
possible in any case I think we should move on.

MS. BARNHART: You’re not going to move on to anything,
nobody’s here at the number I called so--

MR. REIS: You understand what we’re trying to
accomplish on your behalf?

MR. HOTALING: Yes, sir, I do.

MR. KRIEGER: Before you go, the law requires that the
‘zonlng board of appeals consider certain criteria at
the publlc hearing,” I have listed them there on that
paper and it would be helpful if you would address
yourself to those criteria when making the
presentation. Do you understand what I said to the
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 :'others about the nece551ty for hav1ng a public hearxng’

7;fHR._HOTALING.i Yes, I do.

A"ﬁR;VKRIEGER:A'dkﬁy..

'1:;,ﬁR;1ToﬁiEiﬁywéffﬁthefrébo;d;"”uWJ&;_j;%Wiﬂ”,wza,,%W;,;

(Discussion was held off the record)
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" the ares of such lot lies in the less restricted distriet,

,thzregnhtxmpcenribdbythuordmmeiorthelm_
; restricted distriet shall apply to wach portion of the more .

fm&mﬁ'}o’iumofmdlotwhmhhuvrmmtﬁrty

> (30) feet dF such district boundary.  For purposes of this -
mmmemmmmmmmmmedmt )

>d.utrm which is subject to regulations which prohibit
thepn-henlnmmtendedtobemdeofnxdlotor
whieh regulations require higher standards with respect

to setback, coverage, yu'ds, snreenmg Iandnmpm.r and -

-nmilar requ.trements

;Inanumwhere:dntmtbomduyhneuloeatednot
farther than #fteen .(15) feetunyfmml]nth:uo!
remrd,mehbclnndm Kne lhtll be eonstrued tn cnmexdr
mthmhlotlmc S

!ncnothceuu,whmdimmﬁmmmtahononthe A
VZonmgl{np the location of boundaries shown on the .

Ilp:hnbedeummnedbythemv!theaede
’1ppurmgthmom. .

mﬁﬂmdm
wmgthooﬂeeﬁvedstenfthuordmm -

Yo !mimmg dnn be ereeted, moved, tltetetl, rebmlt or
" mlarged nor shall any land or building be used, designed,

. arranged to be umsed for any purpose or in sny man-

urmepthmfwmtywnhanrqﬂsﬁom,nqme—,v

'nenbnd/orrauwhmlpedﬂedmthnordmmefor
hcdutnctmwhichmehbuﬂdmgorhndhloutld.

,foytrduropentpmnqmulmemee’nonwnhny
nﬂdmgwmlhaﬂbemdmdumnﬂmcnuqmod
pen space for any other building on the same or uy
ﬂm'lot. : )

“In dl cases where ‘s distriet bonnlhry dmdesl lot in -
-“ome (1) ownership and more than fifty pereent (50%) of .

f ST e e g

. No lot lbs.ll be formed from part ot o lot alrea&y oeeu.

,pledbya bnﬂdmg mlmlmhhnildmg all yards and -

open lpuel connected therewith, and the remaining lot

comply with all reqmrmmh presxcribed by this ordinance

for the distriet in which said lot is located. No permit

- shall be insned for the u‘aehon of 2 building on any new

. lot thus ereated nnlm ‘such building and lot eomplyf
mth all the pnmuom of this ordmanee -

- D Nothmg cumtamed in this ordmanee lh;ll reqmre any
changs in the plans, eonstmeuon, or designated use of a
building eomplying with existing law, a permit for whieh
shall have been duly issued and the eomstruetion of which

. shall have been started before the date of first publica-

tion of notme of the public hearing on this ordinance, and

. . the ground-tory framework of which, mehdmg the sec-

. iandharoibemn,uh;uhavebeeneompletedwithmnx

" (6) months of the date of the pefmit, and which entire

bnﬂdmguhaﬂh:vebeencompletedmmordncemtb
wuch plans ss have been filed with the Zoning Inspector

” within ome (1) year from the date of passage of this

- ordingnee. T : .

. mﬂuh‘m )
- (See also Article Iv, Distrist Bulk and Pu-hng
-Regulations; . Article 'V, Supplementary Regulations;
- and Artiele VI, Of-Street Parking, Driveways and Off-
Street Loading Faeilities)

',,uuﬁ mmnmkmunm

m.mmmamwmum;mmd
mgormnhnﬂbenndmdnobuﬂdmgorputof:hﬂd-
ing shall be erected or altered which is arranged, intended or

:dwgudtobeuedmwhohormpart,formyumexeept

the tnnom




A Permitted uses, -

(1) One-tanily detached dwellings, not o exseed one (1)

- Gwelling on each lot.

@) i-ne“ following commereial ‘agriculture operations and

" asceasory uses thereto,"provi_gie ‘that there shall be

: - Mo stable or similar animal housing or the storage of =

| manure or other odor or dust-produsing substance or

use, exoept spraying and dusting to protest vegeta-

tion, within fifty (50) feet o!riw_lrotlhlet o
(2) The raising of field and garden crops, vineyard

andorcbardhming,':hemﬁntqmeeof.nm R

; - evies, and the sale of products thereof fn build.
“:mgapmmagumdiﬁommum:mi
in § 48-6(4)] and provided all sigus conform

~ (b) Keeping, breeding and raising of cattle (includ-
:ing dairies), sheep, goats, pige, and horses and
rental of horses, on lots of twenty (20) acres or

(¢) Koeping, breeding, and raising of fowl on lots

'.Eofﬂ_v_é(S)ur_aiormA

~  warehouses mmrytomydmﬁm_edin,
’ tothenrdreqnirmmtsforprineipalbnﬂding:.

(S)Bnildmg.,m'ucturumdmaowmdmdopmud
bythoTcwnanewW‘mnjlm. ' T ) -

- (i) Cmdmoml uapemxtte(iupon approval of the Zan-'
' incBodrdotAppuk,inwcotduuﬁth_them
dure and standards for special permits as set forth

* Bltier's Nots: Puge suin.
4508

. B.m.w

in§48'-48501thiuordhame,'r’l'hmmmdidr'—

subject to the conditions set forth below an(
where in this ordinance and to Site Plan A
© in sccordance with § 4834 hereote :
~ (8) Places of worship including parish houses,
cial eoxiditiom.:
(1a) No building or part thereot shall be &
" nearer than fifty (50) feet to any
: . eor property line.
. (28) The sum of all areas covered by all pri:
" and sccessory buildings shall not e
* twenty percent (20% ) of the area of 1

(b) Schools, colleges, and other educational ip
© - tions. ~ Spesial conditions :
. (1b) SBame as conditions (1a) and (2a) in
’ . 6A(4) ().

(1b) Any such school shall be a nonprofit o
- ization within the meaning of the Int
Revenue Aet and shall be registered .

. tively as such thereunder.
(3b) Any such school shall occupy a lot wit
area of not less than five (5) acres
. ome (1) acre for each one hundred (
"pupils for which the building is desia

(¢) Philanthropie or eleemosynary institutions,
pitals or sanitariums for general medieal .
Special conditions: - C
(1c) Same as epnditions (1a), and (28) in §

T 6A(4)(a) above. L
(2¢c) Bach such use shall octupy & lot w -

shall have an area of not Jess than tw

- (20) acres, :

:-m--..vm: hn‘lq,

AL




(d) A.nnml membenhxp ehb- prondmg ontdoorrea-'

reatmm.l facilities such as private playgrounds,
mmmmgpooh,tmnueonrh,hhingmdhunt-
mgpruervu. Bpecin.leondth

_(1d) Same as condxum (1-) ud (2;) in § 48

&A(é) (o,) above, .

’(zd) 'I‘ht mymhelnbnmcorpontedpnrmt
to the provisions of the Membership Cor.

- poration or the Benevolent Order Laws of -

- the Btate of New Yorkndeaurmguelu-
dve{ytomembmudthen-m

proﬂt enterprise.

(ﬁ)ﬂnmhmnhnﬂompyllotmthn

nmofnotleutlnnﬂve(S)uru.

‘ (5d) Thtthemotontdoorpnbke-ddrmm'

L temsformypurpuenhnbemhibxtad.

(Gd)mmliﬁ’hng,otherﬁmﬂ:ue& :
. sential for the safety and convenmience of '
themenotthaptmu,nhllbepn-

w
(e)Otherlmdmmbcnhiyehh. Bpeeuleondn-

txm H

" (1e) ‘Same s eoudxtwn (3d), (ﬁ), (ﬁd) in

§ 48-6(4)(d) above. ]
(&)&muueond:tm- (h) tnd(ﬁn)mjd&
_6(4)(s) above. .

(k)ﬂstuchmﬁdloempyalot'nhn'

amofnotlu-thum(l)ura.

(f)lhilroad, pubhc ntihty radio - mdtdcvmonrf—
m‘mmw'umdltru-~
Mnmmmmmthmﬁem‘

mb,)ect to lueh eondztxons as the Zomng E
of Appeals nay impose in order to protect
promote the health and safety and general

~hreafﬂ1emuityndtheehmteroj

- neighborhood in whieh the proposed struet
to be eonstmcted.

(g) Summer colonies, (A group of buﬂdmgs ¥
'nuybecabmsor eotugu,eontumnglep
living accommodations for nontransient vae
"or recrestion parposes for familiex or ac
forhmontu&mﬂbmdurmgthe
‘winter months.) Speezal eond:txona
" (1g) Cabins or eomges dmmed for one-fi
. o@cupancy only shall be permitted.

'(2|') 'l‘hemmxmmlotm!orammmer«

buildings ~shall eonform - to Group
. orCusetforthforrmdeneumiiE

and subject to the same requirement: .

. water ln(l sewer as ‘set forth therein,

- eourts, rmh.l ofbo;n, swimming
b‘thhoummdloekermmetc.,
“door facilities such es essinos and
tion halls are permitted provided tha
such facility shall be located within
hmdred(sw)feetofan;-'lothmmd
beetnhvdymedﬂudrom.

35

p

(43) Ifﬂoodhghtmgnmnd,xtmuam'

0 as to dmm.atgthechnofh‘htltm
- nearby residential areas. No publie ad;
lystanfor mdoormelhtnbeperm

& -




'ﬂleZonmgBoardoprpeallmympue
rules to minimite any noise dutnrbmce
a.ﬂoetmcnearbym;denhdnrm

01) Buort hotel, i’ wbmh mc:dum.l rmutmnl‘:::
heﬂlhumybefmhedmdnh;oettothe"

tonmung |poanl eonditwu

(lh) The minimmm latm llmll be tweu:ty (20)
acres.

(%)mmﬁuhhuforthemotnuh,‘

mshdangsthleheﬁelds,tannnandhudbuﬂ

" courts, remtal of boats, swimming pools, .

" bathhouses and locker rooms, ete., and in-

- door facilities such as casinos and recreation . -
halls are permitted provided that no sueh

. farility shall be located within one hundred
. (100) feet of any lot line and shall be eﬂee-
. ﬁvelylereenedthueﬁ-om -

(gh) Ifﬂoodhghﬁngnmd,xtlinﬂbemngad

%0 s 1o eliminate the glare of lights toward
* nearby residential somes. - No omtdoor pub-

heuddxumm&penﬂtted.

(Q)Buorthotekmﬂymedstmaonﬁ?'

effective date of this ordinance shall mot
bereq:dredtoeomplywrﬂzﬂummmnn
1ot sise of twenty (20) acres, and shall be

_ permitted to expand providing all other . -
- applicable reqlmmmu of ﬂu- vm .

’m met.

(1)Anporumdhehportl. Speculmdxﬁm
(h)Anyuwtobemedbymﬂudum

mpowerdn.llbepmnﬂadmthsduﬂu '

surface.

(2i) The hours of operation shall be limite

the Zoning Bosrd of Appeals to pr
" disturbance to nearby residences.

o (3i) No area to be used by aireraft nnder ita

power on the ground shall be less’

. two hundred (200) feet from any lot -
Evidence shall be presented to the B
that ample safeguards to minimizes has

_ and disturbanee from noise of aireraf

" fecting residents and properties in th

" cinity will be assured at all times of ¢
ation. - '

kﬁjAueummuuédbyukernﬁh:m

ahall be contmlled by fences and gat

B (ﬁ)‘VVendmg muhmes, newuun(h; gov

mental : installations; airport, airlime
" express oﬂ'iees, and aireraft repurhcﬂ:
" and other . emtomrv sccessory uses
be permitted within ecompletely enel

buildings. Storage and ssle of avia

gasoline may also be permitted.

(j) Sandpits, gravel pits, removal of topeoil and I
© fill or exeavation. Special conditions:

(13) The proposed operation shall not adver

" affect soil fertility, drainage and lat

support of abutting land or other propen

" Nor shall it contribute to nil erosion
'—wltcr or wind. SR

" (2j) Within five hundred (500) feei of sny r
denee there shall be no operation betw
700 PM. and 7:00 AM., nor on Sund

" or legal holidays.

)




" (8j) The noise and toxic gas levels shall be kept

bdowthztwhchuo&mnornprmu
ahmdtohedth,nfetymdthegenenl
welfare, -

(4;7) Where ‘any open excsuhon will have a

- (59)

" (8d)

depth of ten (10) feet or more and create
a gope of more than thirty degrees (30°),

there shall be a substantial fence, at least -

four (4) feet high with suitable gates where
necemsary, effectively blocking aceess to the
sres in which exeavation is located. Such
fence shall be loeated fifty (50) feet or

more from the edge of the exoavation, Al

opeutiomlhﬂlbememdtmmnurby
rendem:ulm

“The dopo of material in any wvmm

shall not exceed the mormal angle of re- =~
pose or forty-five degrees (45°), wlm.bava-,

is less,

l‘hatpmhmofmé-ﬁldl;vﬁbmthenﬁ

otpermnmdloe:tedmthmﬁvehmdzd

(73)

(500) feet of s lot line or an exeavation
operation shall be provided with a dustiess
sarface. o

The top of the natural slope in cut for any
exeavation, and any mechsnical equipment,
shall not be less than fifty (50) feet from

" any lot kine.

(8j)

Before approval is granted, a plan for re-
. habilitation, showing current field topog-
raphy, including loeation of watercourses,
and s proposed restoration grading pist,

to which the disturbed area will be graded,

shall be submitted and approved. Suck ap-

4814

proval shall be based upon a finding
all banks shall be left with a slop:
greater than forty-five degrees (45°),
that upon the completion of operat
the land shall be left in a safe cond
- with all grading and drainage such
natural storm water leaves the propert
the original, natural drainage points,
that the area drainage to any one
:point is not increased and that the’
shall be left in a condition snitable
8 use permitted in the District. W
topsoil is removed, sufficient arsble soil
"be set aside for respreading over all
turbed areas with a minimum dept
four (4) inches. All disturbed areas
i be seeded with a permanent ground e«
"Fill shall be of a suitable material
proved by the Zoning Board of Appeal

(k) Cemeteries.

(1) One-tory buildings for display and sale of :

cultural and mursing products grown primg
on the premires, provided any such building
not exeeed one thousand (1,000) square fee
floor area and is set back thirty (30) feet £
any Iot Iine.

(m) Dormitory aceommodations for housing migra-

agricultural workers provided: sueh prem
are constructed.in econformane¢ with the I
York State Multiple Residence Law and are
occupied for more than five (5) monﬂu in
calendnr yw

(n) Commereul dog or vetemm-y "kennel, provi B

thtnokennel,mway,orexerempen:hn

4815



hutuimthinthruhtmdred(mmfoetofny .

lot!ms.

(0) vamonofumghncmture!rmnowl
" family dwelling to s two-family or a three- .

f:m‘bdwenm: butmlynb;eeththofonnwmg
’ eondmou -

(lo)&ehmhmhnhﬂmmd,mthe:

effective date of this ordinance, one thou-
f—;md(l,ﬁ@)-qune!eetaf.lrubhﬂoorm
‘-fartheonpmldwenmgnmtplmmen
hondred £fty (750): square feet for euh
.addmnnddweﬂmcmrtemud.

(ﬂo)l‘heloton'hohmhmgn!ou&d

shall < eontain fifteen ' thousand = (16,000) - ~

lqm!eetotbtuutormgmglm

“and five thousand (5,000) square foet for =

uahndhhmalmitnenawd.

(ao) 'l‘wo 2) oﬂ-sh-eet parkmg m are pro-

videdonmdlotfotﬂmuaotmh
dvd]mgumt. w

(p)!obﬂehmeonru. Bp-mloondmm o be

in sceordance with existing trailer ordinence
lndthouldbeapprwndbythel’lmmgm

(S)Aoee-mmu,lnmtedtomfonom

(a)wmmo&u&nm.*

ula,pnudodth;t

(h)Nodnphyotmmmdﬂ,or
mhvﬂkmmmwu
- met forth in (f)bdnw ’

(h)&ehommmhhadmwuthem

dmm.lmdﬂum

4818

(3.) Only euatonu.ry homhold upphme
eqmmnent are med.

(4a) Sueh oeenpahon is camed on in a
not exeeeding thxrty ‘percent (30%)
area of the ground floor of the main bu

(58) At no time shall ‘any premuea be
in sueh a manner as to cause ema
'therefrom of oﬁennve or noxious
vapors, " fames, glare, dnst smoke
- vibration, noise or radiation, or be

',mmch:mmnerutomum;nr
. nOyance or dmtnrbmce to any of th
. rounding properhes and to their o
and oecupants. ’

(b) Prnfemuna.l oﬂice or :tudxo of arehxtaet, [}

ehnopnem dentist, engme«r. insuranece bz

.~ lawyer, musician, optometrist, osteopath, tes

surgeon, physician, real estate broker and ¥
inarian, provided that:

: (m Such office or studio is incidental to

. mdenﬁduuofthepremmmﬂuw 7
onbytherendentthmon. ‘

(Sh) Such offiee or ltndxo l.hl!l occupy not T

than thirty percent (30%) of the area of
ground floor ut the mnm buﬂdmg

(3b) Stadios where daneing or music instrue

hoﬂuedtomp-mmeu of four

" pupils at one. time or where concerts
mmh are held are prohibited.

: ,(ﬁ)%ekeepmgorhoudmgofmy'dogl-‘ .

a veterinarian shall require approval
thetonmeBmdoprpnhmwordA
vnthiiB-GA(i)(n)

Caer




- = Blbter's Nete: Bun ». S01,

(e) Guden home tool houe, phyhonu, wndmg pool
ormmmmgpodmexdentﬂtothe residential nse

~ - of the premises and not operated for gain, pro-

ndedthtwhnmmgpoohmthmuuofone
hnndudﬁfty(lﬂ)sqnmfeetornmudu
’dopthmexceuottwo (Z)hetshnllbeub;m
totheionovmgnqmrmmh .
(lc)’l'heedgeotthepoolshxllbekept:dkhme
ofnotleuthutmty (ao) feetfrandl
pertrlmu' :
(ze)Iflouted mthmﬁfty (50) f.nstof.ny
) propertyhna,mchpoolthﬂbemeened
from the motlbﬁhncptoputxuby
mopquefenuarlmhedgemhu
&nnmm-lf(m)foetmmm

(h)Anudnqutc permnnt!m orharnet

. lhlnbeerecud,p‘inhmad,mdm

" with a self-losing self-locking gate or door

"to prevent accidental entry or vmanthorised

" use of the pool and, particularty, antryby
nmn!lehild. o

(d)?mtamm@)wmhﬂc
lpuumwhchmybeleuedtopennum ;

rendenuuntheprgm-u.

(¢) Keeping dmnshs nmah (exeept m)fnr

. household purposes .or as pets, provided not
m&mthm(l)dnumu(ﬁ)mm
old snd not more than twenty-five (25) fowl shall -
. be permitted, aud no animals (exsept doga or
fowl)nhnﬂbepmnedorhmudvrﬂnnﬁfty
(m)betotmhtﬁn& )

(f)Thefollawmcms.mb:esttoSdﬂ-mv" o

.§ 7. OneFamily Residence B District.

(11) Onc (1) nouillnmated name plate or
femional sign with an area of not ove

;(2) square Im

(2f) One (¢}] tempora.ry nonillummted g
verhmgthenleormtalo!ﬂ\epre
on which such sign is sitnated, with &n
of not over six (6) square feet, prov

" such sign is located on the front wall

- building, or, it free standing, then
nearer than twenty-five (25) feet to
street line and fifteen (15) fest to

_propmylme,nnd : .

(3 One (1) mdxreetlv xl.lunu.nawd bul

: board or vther announcement sign for
. cational or religions institutions perm: .

in (a) snd (b) of § 48-6A(4), witk

ares of pnot over twelve (I2) square

provided such sign is located mot ne
than twenty (20) feet to any streei
property line or attashed to the builé

'ﬂclour -

(g)l‘rﬁlmforthehmngoihrmworkm
viding the Zoning Board of Appeals shall
prove of the nesd for same and subjest to t
ooudthuumprmﬂnuwvﬂadhn
house trailers are expressly prohﬂn’tedm
RA some. - = ‘1_—

n..‘

% "In & One-¥umily Besidence BB Distriet no building or pr
ines shall be used, and no building or part of a building shall
- arected, which s arfanged, intended or designed to be w
_in whole or in part, for any purpose, exoept the following




A.Pmttedm

1 Any m permtted in Bmdma-Agncnlmu B.A

Dlmu,exesptphﬂnﬁmpwmdelmmm"r

stitutions, - ssnitariums,  summer " colonies, airports,
house trailer, mobile home eourts, sand or gravel
pits, buildings for display and ssles of agricultural
" produets, dormitory accommodations for agrieultural
workers, u:d com.merual dog or vetennary kennels.

(z)Connrmm ofnenhngltrmtnnﬁ-a'mnone-'

- tamily dwelling to a hvo-fanily or a three-family

dwelhngbctonlymb:ecttothetoﬂomlpmdr—

eeMmm

(a)Smhmthvemtnnqd,onthcef-
fective date of this ordinance, one thousand
“-(1,000) square fzet of livable floor ares for the .

onmnddweﬂmgﬁutplﬁmenhnndndﬁhy

. (750) square feet for ueh adtimonll dwelling

. unit created. - :

~ (b) Thelotonwbmhmhmmllhemdm
ronhm fifteen thousand (15,000) square feet
ofhtaruforﬁemghdmtudﬂveﬁw
n.nd(swt))lqumfeetformhnddmondmt
80 ereated. .

(¢) Two (2) off-street p;rkmg spaces sre pronded
onmdkvtfarthemeofmhdwdhngmt.

>!M WWMW

Inul(n!txplekendenceRCDmtnobm!dmsorptmna
shall be used, sand no building or part of a building shall be
" erected which is srranged, intended, or designed to be used, in-
whole ormpurt,formypnrpon,exeept tbefnnom

A.Permtmduu.
(1) Any use pemmed in Smde-F'am’lr Bandenee
Districts. -

B. Permitted uses subjeet fo approval of site develops’
plans by the Pla.nning Board in accordance with § ¢ -
hereof. .

(1) Dwellmg: for th.ree (3) or more families, prov

that: Not more than one (1) ptofeamom.l offic

_ studio, other than acceasory to a use otherwise
mitted, shall be permitied for each twenty-five

_ dwelling units or major fraetion thereof on the

_ Such office or studio shall be only on the street 1
of any building and on the floor immediately al
the street floor only if there be direct access to ¢
_office or studio from outside the building.

" § 489. Local Business LB District.

InaLocaannneuLB Dutnct, no building or premises &
be used and no building or part of a building shall be erec

>-<whiehummged,intendedordadgnedzobemd,inw}
" orin lm't. for my puarpose, except the tol]owmg

LPmmftndm.
A:ny use pu-nutud in Smgle-quly Resxdence :
B. Permtted uses inbjeet to_approval of aite developm
p!mbythePlnnnmgBoudmmordneemth§48—
)lered. - - '
(I)Lmngqurtenfor not more than AV onefun
located mthmuehpermttcd eommexcidbnﬂda
onucblotiorthemoftheownerorcueul
. of sach building or of the owner or earetaker of 1
.permttednuarmhomedmmhbuﬂdmp.

.O)Retu'lltorumdbanh.

“(8) Personsl service stores sncb u, but not lnnrbrd
lnrberuhops,bemtypnrlmmd tailors.

s




";(4) E.mgmddmmgpum
‘(5) Bulinul. p:ofunond or govemmmh.l oﬁsu.

(B)Sumeuubmhmuuhm:hmgmmuoth«M'

Lpenonﬂumre,bntmhdh;gmlmcﬁmngm
ﬁmmdmommhmmmormo
exeept a3 prondad in !48-93(11)

>(7) Theatres (exeept dma-m theatru)

'v(3)8igm,ueee-orywmests'hlnhmentloratedmthe ',
- Anmelot,provﬂedsnehnmlhmbeﬁnitedum

.torth in § 48-18‘ and as follows:

»(z)Wharethebnildm:untblekiromthe!mnt
: locLinelulthantwenty‘ﬂn(zs)teetnotm
than ome (1) such sign shall be permitted for

uehtennntonthcpnmuaonmhylﬂﬁnntmg ]

on & street or public parking lot..

(b)ﬂeummmmlqueﬂt.ofﬂlm
onmywanlhnﬂbenotgrumthmtwotmu
thelengthmtutofmhwall.

‘(e)smmummnbepmndtomeﬁud

therhuﬂdmg‘ndnopartthﬁmf,mnlndmgm o
illuminating devices, shall projest more than .

twelve (12) inches beyond the face of the wall
to which applied nor any distanee beyond or
lbﬂveﬂlebuildmgmlnyothndireem

(d)h.dmum,whmmmmngumbukmm'

theﬁ-ontlothnend:qﬁnuoftmty»ﬁve(%)
. feet or more, not more than ome (1) free-
standing sign, with & total area of all faces
olnotmmthnfarty (40) square feet may
becrwtedmnmurthann(ﬁ)feettom
building,Nolwhfru-ctnndm:'mlm'en-
eroach on any required yard, except in s motor
vehiele service lutmn vhm one (1) standard

‘l‘l-e'ul‘-h: Ses 3. 4841,

sign may be erected in a required front yar:

" purposes of identification and a free-stax
sign may be erected on the side yard facing
eross street of & corner property.

(9) lhnuhctumg, -nemblmg converting, a.lte
finishing, ecleaning, or any processing of proc
wheregoodlsoprodneedorprocenedlret
sold oxelunvely on the premuel -

(10) Plues of worship. -

(11) Motor vehicle sales, service stations and repair
rages, subject to authorization and approval of }
by the Planning Board in accordance with Artiel
and to the Ioncmmg special eondihom

() The. minimum lot size for such establishw
shall be filteen thousand (15,000) square
and the minimum street frontage shall be

-~ hundred (100) feet. '
" (b) Entrance and exit driveways shall have t
strieted width of not less than thirtyfive
" feet and not more than fifty (50) feet, sha’
locsted not nesrer than ten (10) feet from
property line and shall be s0 laid out a
avoid the necessity of any vehicle backing
- across any publie right-of-way.

() Vehicle lLifts or pits, dismantled or unlies
automobiles, and all parts or supplies shal
located within .g_lmilding enclosed on all &

(d) All service or ‘repair of metor vehicles, o
than such minor aérvicing as change of tire
sales of gasoline or oil, shall be conducted :
building enclosed on all sides. This requirer
shall not be construed to mean that the door
myrepdrn'hupmmbekeptelued ltlﬂtt

'“ll‘lm l-p.ﬂl.

sevewn



§ €818, Genral Indnstry GI District.

In a General Industry GI District, nobnildingorﬁrmhu

. shall be nsed and no building or psrt of a building shall be

erected which it arranged, intended or designed to be used,
" in whole or in part, for sny purpose, except the following:

A Pu-miited uses. -
" Any use permitted in Single-Family Residence RB Dis-

- B. Permitted uses subjeet to approval of site development
plmbytheﬂmmngﬂmrdmmwdmeemthiis-a
hereof.

(1) Any use permitud in the Oﬁee-bxxht Indnatry OLI
Dlltnet.

(R)Bulkltonge mdudmgwxmhwmmdoﬂmdgu
storage l.bovegmnnd.

(3) Junk yuﬂl. ) )

(4) Manufasture ot bmh or euncrete bloch.

(5) Automotive service lutuml snb;eet to regnhnom,
§ 4.B-9B(11)

Anypem!ttednmendmhﬂmlmtedonnlot,my
lot line of which lies within one handred (100) feet of
a residenes distriet boundary, shall be sereened along
any sach lot line and floodlighting shall be a0 arranged
so there will be no glare of lights toward sueh distriet
boundary. Screening shall consist of a type of feneing
or a hedge of such type and spacing as may be reguirsd
by the Planning Board of an initial height of not lems

than five (5) feet and adequate ultimately to sereen all .

cpmuommthelot&mthnmofpmperham
the adjoining residence district.

4832 -

D. The following uses are expressly prohibited:
. (1) Any use which is noxious or offensive by reaso
emission of odor, dust, noise, smoke, gas, fame
" radiation, or which presents a hazard to @
health or safety. .

X ARTICLE IV
mmmmrm;m.ﬂm

' 'gan.mmmmmmﬁm

TheA followmg schedules of regulations applying to the :
of lots, the height of buildings, the yards and other open sp

- to be provided, off-street parking spaces, minimum floor ax

and sll other matters contained therein, as indieated for
yarious distriects established by this ordinance, are hex

» ‘sdopted and declared to be a part of this ordinance.

A. Bulk and parking regulations for One-Family Reside
Distriets RA and RB. (See also Artiele XTIT Definitic
Article V Sapplementary Regulations; and Artiele
Oft-Street Parking; Driveways and Loading Faeiliti -

" Por Residences in RA snd BB
' GroupA @Growp B Grom

Minimum required . Bee Note 1
Lot area (ug. ) 15,000 12,500 10,
Lot width (ft.) 00 - 90
Lot depth (ft.) ) 125 - 108
- Front yerd (ft) %0 2%
One side yard (ft.) ~ 15 - 12
Both side yards (ft.) 40 30
Rear yard (It) 30 0
- Idwable floor area . L

pec DU (sq. ££) = 600 600
Off-Street pariking spaces/DU 2 2



F NEW WINDSOR - ZONING ORDINANCE - - - - - - - - - SECTION 32 - - - -

A

B .

C

D

'USES  PERMITTED
BY RIGHT

USES BY SPECIAL PERMIT
OF BOARD OF APPEALS

. PERMITTED ACCESSORY
USES

PERMITTED ACCESSORY
SIGNS

MINIM

1. The following commercisi agriculture
operations sad accessory uses thersto,
provided that there shall be no stable
or sinilsr saissl housiang or the storage
of mamure or other odor-or dust-producing
substance Or use, except spraying snd
dusting to protect vegetactiom, within

50 feet of avy lot line.

(s) The raising of field and garden
crops, vineyard amd orchard
faruing, the msintemance of
nurseries.

{b) Keeping, breeding and vaising of

. cattle (inclwding dairies), sheep,
goats, pigs and borses snd rentsl
of horses, on lots of 20 acres
0T WoTe.

(¢) Keeping, bresding and raising of
tovl or lots of 5 acres or more.

k2. Buildings, structures and wees owned
snd operated by the Toum of Mew Wimdsor.

%3. Peblic parks smd playgroumds.
&. Commercial fovestry.

*5. Outdoor Tecrestiomal facilicies,
iocluding golf courses, ice skating rinks,

svimmiag pools, parks, playfields sad ski
aress: subject to Sectiom 5.8.1.

1. One-family detached dwellings, oot to
exceed one dvelling on esch lec.

%2. Aonval wembership clubs ﬂ!t;viﬂht out-
door recreatiom facilities subject to
Section 5.8.1.

3. Other sunual mewbership clubs.
4. Raflrosd, public ucility, radio and
television transmission antennas, rights-
of vay.

k5. Sussmer colonies snd vacstion cemps
subject to Section 5.8.2.

WC. Alrports aod heliports subject to
Section 5.6.3,

*~. Sandpits, gravel pits, removasl of
topsoil, excavations of natursl resources
subject to Section 5.8.4, -

8. Cemeteries om plots of 10 acres or more.

*9. Commercial dog or veterinary kemnel
subject to Sectiom 5.8.5.

137 — e 1o
One-story buildings for display and sale
of agricultural snd gursery products
growm primarily on the presises, provided
sy suwch building does not exceed 1,000
square feet in floor area and is set back
30 feet from sy lot lime.

11. Reservoirs om plots of 3 acres or more.

N

1. Accessory Parking.

2. Acceszory ‘oading.

3. Accessory Sigas.

4. Accessory to use Columm A, No. 1.

Barns, silos and produce storsge and packing
warehouses provided such accessory buildings
shall conform to the yard requirements for
principal buildings.

5. Customary home occupationsa.

6. Gacrden houses, tool houses, playhouses,
garages, swbject to Section 5.1.

1. Sui—lu pools subject to Section 5.8.7.

8. Private garages sccessory to the
principal wse of the lot.

9. Keeping dowestic animals as follows:
not more then a totsl of three cats or
dogs over one year old, ot wore thaa two
botses over six sonths old, not more
than Cen fowl, not move tham two of any
other species of domestic snimals, ex-~
cloding, hovever, all pigs amd cattle.

No domestic animal shall be maintained
vithin 75 feet of any plot line except
dogs and cats.

10. Private Kennel.

jord skt

1. Accesscry to permitted residences.
Une non-flluminated nameplate or pro—
fessional sign vith an area of not over
2 square feet.

2. For sny mon-residentiasl establisiment
persitted: ome indirectly illuminated

sign not over 10 square feet in ares, at
lesst 25 feet from the str2et line; not
®otre than two oon-illuminsted directional
signs, each not over 2 square feet in

sign srea, provided such signs are set
back at least 10 feet from che street line.

3. For any strocture for sale or for remt:
one temporary non—illuminsted "for sale”
or "for remt™ sign mwot over 6 square

feet fn area jocated at least 15 feet
from the street line. Such remporary use
shall cease within 30 days after sale or
rental is consummated. Sign for any
other advertising purposes pertaining to
premises of building not to exceed 6
squavre feet aswdl for s period not to
exceed 30 consecutive days.

4. Refer to Sec. 5.5 for supplementsry
sign regulations.

5. hefer to 6.4,

1. Siagle -
per dwellf

2. Gutdoor
spsce for
designed b
acre.

3. Boat dc
space for
sesting is

4. Boat ra"
wenbers.

5. Goif cc
spaces fo:

capacity.

7. Annwal
100 squar.
by al) pr:
except th.
or one fo:

8. Beildi:
and sale -
space for
stand or

whichever

9. Vacati
colonies:
campsite,
caspsite.

10. Cemer
to accoms

11, Uses
esch o &

12. Some
addicion
by the Pi
usage. T
parkiug t
patroms
houts of

1. Same a8 FP. - N

2. One fomily detached duellings, mot to
cxcond owe dvelling on each lor, vith
drivevay sccess on a Tesd shown a3 other
than & Jocal road om the Officis) Map.

3. One family detached ﬁnu_l!?;—o_t_‘ to

1. s.—'aun.-u.i:hwn.
*2. ?rhutc'sd-wh and colleges smd other

sducational institotions other tham trade
and techmical schools.

. PRil e Tweri-
*3 ov
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